

PREMIUM BOOK 2025

July 21st-26th, 2025

2025 Troy Fair Board Members

President: Josh Curren Sponsorship/Ticketing: Kristie Dibble

Vice President: David Rockwell Agricultural Supervisor: Matt Watson

Fair Manager: Chris Ackley Parking/General Maintenance: Steve

Pelton

Secretary/Fair Queen Coordinator:

Maureen Martz Cleaning/Grounds Crew Supervisor:

Virginia Parks

Treasurer: Martha Watkins

Entertainment/Agriculture Liaison:

Entertainment: Cathy Jenkins Jon Jenkins

Associated Fair Board Members
Alexis Bradford
Eileen Murphy - Junior/Intermediate Fair Board
Mindy Sterling
Rodney Decker

More information Troy Fair 436 Gate 1 In Troy, PA 16947 570-297-3648 info@trovfair.com

TABLE OF CONTENTS:

| 2025 Troy Fair Board Members | 1 |
|--|-----------|
| TABLE OF CONTENTS: | 2 |
| Department Contact Information | 3 |
| Department Fair Week Schedule | 4 |
| LIVESTOCK TRAILER ARRIVAL AND DEPARTURES | 5 |
| General Rules | 5 |
| Open Dairy General Rules | 6 |
| Health Rules and Regulations | 7 |
| Draft Horse Health Regulations | |
| Open Dairy Health Regulations | 8 |
| 4-H/FFA Youth Shows Animal Health Regulations | 8 |
| Open Goat Shows Health Regulations | 9 |
| Department 1- Open Draft Horse | 11 |
| Department 2- Open Dairy Cattle | 12 |
| Department 4- Open Sheep | <u>16</u> |
| Department 6- Open Goats | 17 |
| Department 10- 4-H and Vocational | 23 |
| Department 11- Youth Under 19 | 24 |
| SECTION 12: Youth Hay, Silage, and Small Grains | 24 |
| SECTION 13: Youth Vegetables & Herbs | <u>25</u> |
| SECTION 15: Youth Home Produced Products | 29 |
| SECTION 17: Youth Floral | 32 |
| SECTION 18: Youth Needlecraft | 35 |
| SECTION 19: Youth Arts, Photography, and Crafts | 43 |
| Department 12- Hay and Grains | 45 |
| Department 13 - Vegetables and Herbs | 47 |
| Department 15- Home Produced Products | 51 |
| Department 17- Floral Exhibits | <u>55</u> |
| Department 18- Needlecraft | 60 |
| Department 19- Arts, Photography, and Crafts | 69 |
| Department 20- Group Exhibits | 71 |
| Department 21- Wine & Beer | 71 |
| Department 23- Apiary and Maple Products | 72 |
| Department 24- Antique Farm Equipment | 72 |
| Appendix I. Troy Fair Department Entry Form | 73 |
| Appendix II. Special Baking: Apple Pie Rules | 74 |
| Appendix III. Special Baking: Chocolate Cake Rules | 75 |
| Appendix IV. Special Baking: Angel Food Cake Rules | 76 |
| Appendix V. Group Exhibits Judging Rubric | 77 |

Department Contact Information

Department 1: Draft Horse

Superintendent: Tom Hojnowski 570-673-4627(h);607-259-0045(m)

Department 2: Open Dairy

Superintendents:
Matt Watson 570-529-0108
mattwatsontrucking@gmail.com
Ryan Calkins 860-459-4433
ryancalk87@gmail.com
Jim Jenkins 570-297-4786
leonaviewholsteins@gmail.com

Department 4:

Superintendents:
Open Breeding Sheep:
George Demas 607-738-9233
gdemas@yahoo.com

Department 6:

Superintendents:
Open Dairy Goat:
Sally Umstadter 570-529-3998
travsal@frontiernet.net

Open Breeding Meat Goat: Angela Cook 570-250-0021 angelaadamscook@gmail.com

Department 10:

4-H Representative: Amanda Lavendar 570-250-0403 azl587@psu.edu

FFA Representative: Sarah Alderfer 717-330-6332 salderfer@athensasd.org

Department 11: Youth Under 11

See the corresponding open Department Superintendent

Department 12:

Superintendent: Jeff Morse 717-836-4467 jeffery.morse@adm.com

Department 13: Veg. & Herbs

Superintendents: Tricia Jackson 570-250-5485 thojo15@gmail.com Tom Hojnowski 607-259-0045 thojnowski@canton.k12.pa.us

Department 15:

Home Produced Products
Superintendents:
Cheyenne Bastian-Brown
272-215-7304
cheyennebb11@gmail.com
Hunter Hartford 570-485-9904
hunterhartford22@gmail.com

Department 17:

Superintendent: Laura Steele 570-297-4547 ljs447@hotmail.com

Department 18:

Superintendent: Beverly Hunter 570-529-0563

Department 19:

Fine Arts Superintendent: Theresa McKerrow 570-529-6116 Lyn Ryan 570-297-3413

Photography & Crafts: TBD

Department 20:

Group Exhibits: Gerald Pratt

Department 21:

Wine & Beer Superintendent: Bob & Terrie O'Krogly 717-389-6770

Department 23:

Apiary/Maple Superintendent: Gerrett Inman

Department 24:

Antique Tractor Superintendent: Chuck and Barb Perry 570-529-6827

Department Fair Week Schedule

Friday, July 18th, 2025

4PM-7PM Check-in Dept. Hay, Vegetable, Herb, Home Produced, Floral, Needlecraft, Photography, Crafts, Apiary, and Maple

Saturday, July 19th, 2025

8AM-8PM Check-in YOUTH Market/Breeding Beef

8AM-6PM Check-in YOUTH Market Swine

9AM-2PM Check-in Dept. Dept. Hay, Vegetable, Herb, Home Produced, Floral, Needlecraft, Photography, Crafts, Apiary, and Maple, Beer, Wine

10AM-1PM Check-in Dept. Fine Arts

10AM-6PM Check-in YOUTH Market/Breeding Goats & Sheep/Lamb

2PM- Wine & Beer Judging

3PM - Floral, Vegetable, Herb, Maple, Apiary Judging

6PM-9PM Check-in YOUTH Dairy Cattle

Sunday, July 20th, 2025

8AM-1PM Check-in YOUTH Dairy Cattle

9AM-1PM Check-in YOUTH Breeding Sheep & Goats

10AM - Baked Good Judging

10AM - Dept. 1 Draft Horse Show 3PM-8PM Check-in Market/Breeding Rabbits

3PM YOUTH Market Swine Showmanship **Show**

Monday, July 21st, 2025

8AM YOUTH Market Swine Show

12PM YOUTH Market/Breeding Beef **Show**

2PM YOUTH Market Lamb Show

3PM YOUTH Market Goat Show

5PM YOUTH Dairy Cattle Showmanship **Show**

6:30PM YOUTH Market Rabbit Show

Tuesday, July 22nd, 2025

8AM YOUTH Dairy Cattle **Show**

1PM YOUTH & Open Breeding Goat Show Followed by YOUTH & Open Breeding Sheep Show

8PM-9PM Check-in Open Color Breed Dairy Cattle *NO CHECKING IN AFTER 9PM

Wednesday, July 23rd, 2025

8AM-6PM Check-in Open Color Breed Dairy Cattle
*PLEASE BE CONSIDERATE OF THE AUCTION

10AM YOUTH Livestock Auction

Thursday, July 24th, 2025

8AM-4PM Check-in Open & YOUTH Dairy Goat

9:30AM - Dept. 2 Open Dairy Color Breed Show *CATTLE IN THIS SHOW MUST LEAVE THE FAIRGROUNDS BY 8PM

6PM Open Goat Costume Class

8PM-9PM Check-in Open Holstein/Red & White Dairy *NO CHECKING IN AFTER 9PM

Friday, July 25th, 2025

8AM-6PM Check-in Open Holstein/Red & White Dairy

9AM YOUTH Dairy Goat Show

1PM Open Dairy Goat Show

Saturday, July 26th, 2025

9AM Breeding Rabbit **Show**

9:30AM - Dept. 2 Open Dairy Holstein and Red & White **Show**

6PM Dairy Goat departure

Sunday, July 27th, 2025

9AM-Noon **Pick-up** Hay, Vegetable, Herb, Home Produced, Floral, Needlecraft, Photography, Crafts, Apiary, and Maple.

LIVESTOCK TRAILER ARRIVAL AND DEPARTURES

- 1. ALL LIVESTOCK MUST BE CHECKED-IN PRIOR TO UNLOADING
- 2. All trucks must enter through Gate 3, at the north end of the fairgrounds near Cummings Lumber. Gate 1, on the south end, will be used only as an exit for cattle trucks and trailers.
- 3. To reduce traffic congestion, the following rule has been implemented: Due to parking lot constraints at the Troy Fairgrounds, owners of cattle trailers who plan to park trailers for any period of time will be required to park trailers in one of the following designated parking areas:
 - a. Columbia Cross Roads Equipment- Route 14 Columbia Cross Rds., PA
 - b. Jim Jenkins Farm Austinville Rd., Columbia Cross Rds., PA
 - c. Any other arrangements will be in consultation with Matt Watson 570-529-0108
- 4. Checkout time for Saturday's show will be as follows:
 - a. Milk cows will be released following the conclusion of the show and heifers will be released at 8PM
- 5. Exhibitors are responsible for cleaning out their own packs at the completion of each show. This includes the front feed-storage area. BALES MUST BE REMOVED-DO NOT THROW THEM IN THE MANURE PIT.

General Rules

Every Exhibit accepted for premiums must be given an ENTRY TAG which must be PROPERLY MARKED to SHOW THE NAME OF THE EXHIBIT. In the case of livestock, BREED NAME MUST BE SHOWN on cards large enough so that the BREED NAME CAN BE READILY IDENTIFIED BY THE VIEWERS.

If the livestock is grouped together according to breed, one large sign to designate the group will be satisfactory. The ribbons or resettes must be placed on the stall or pen of the individual winners for the duration of the fair or show. In the case of poultry, ENTRY TAGS SHOWING SPECIES must be plainly exhibited on each cage, and winning stickers must appear on such entry tags showing the winner. Failure to comply with this regulation will result in forfeiture of premiums. It will be the duty of the fair or show officials to enforce this regulation.

- 1. All exhibitors agree to be bound by the rules and regulations of the Troy Fair.
- 2. The fair management reserves the right to amend or add to these guidelines as its judgment may determine.
- 3. Reasonable care will be taken to protect all exhibitors on display from all injury and damage but the fair is not, in any way, to be held responsible for accidents, loss or damage by water, fire, theft, or otherwise, whatever may be the cause or extent of the damage or loss.
- 4. Entries will be made according to classification.
- 5. Premiums, as listed may be given for meritorious exhibits. In cases where there is no competition, judges may give an award such as they deem the exhibit is worthy to receive. Same rule applies where there are fewer entries in any class than the number of premiums offered. The judges may, at their discretion, award a ribbon or rosette.

The fair reserves the RIGHT TO DETERMINE how many entries they will accept from an exhibitor in the same class or, in the case of livestock, the same breed, and poultry, the same species.

THE DECISION OF THE JUDGES SHALL BE FINAL IN ALL CASES except where mistakes, fraud, misrepresentation, or collusion - not discovered at the time of the award–is proved. In such cases, the superintendent, manager, or secretary of the fair or show, or such referee as he may appoint, may make the decision. The case may be appealed to the Fair Management or Show Commission from whose decision there can be no appeal. It is suggested that each fair have a committee of three board members designated prior to fair time for this purpose.

All protests regarding the judging must be made in writing and must plainly state the cause of the complaint or appeal. Such protests must be filed at the fair offices within 24 hours of the occurrence.

- 6. It shall be the responsibility of the exhibitor TO PROPERLY NAME THE ARTICLE OR BREED OF LIVESTOCK he is entering. Any exhibit improperly entered will be disqualified to receive a premium, but the judges will make the correct name on the entry tag for the benefit of the owner so the same mistake in entering need not be made the second time.
- 7. All entries must have been grown, produced, or made since the last fair by the person whose name appears on the tag as exhibitor. Any exhibitor may be required to prove ability to reproduce entry in any department in the presence of a qualified person.
- 8. Superintendents reserve the right to bar from competition any entry of inferior quality and those not possessing sufficient merit to warrant recognition. The fair reserves the right to remove any exhibit not worthy of viewing by the public.
- Food products cannot be treated with any substance that causes them to become poisonous and unfit to be
 used for consumption. Any such incidents must be reported to the Pennsylvania Agricultural Fair Program for
 further review.
- 10. No exhibits may be removed at any time before the close of the fair except by consent of the management of the fair.
- 11. Where award ribbons are stolen or destroyed, the exhibitor may receive a duplicate at the close of the fair or show which shall be supplied by the fair free of charge.
- 12. Any exhibitor interfering with the judges while making awards shall forfeit any premium to which he would otherwise have been entitled. Department superintendents may enter exhibits in their own departments, but neither they nor any other exhibitor may communicate with the judges during the time of determining the awards, except to answer questions proposed by the judges.
- 13. All livestock offered for premiums must have been the property of the owners for thirty (30) days or longer. Health papers are to be issued in the name of the exhibitor.
- 14. The market animals should be weighed on the same set of scales under a qualified weight master, under the direction of the fair.
- 15. Should any animal awarded a prize be disqualified, the animals gaining the lower prizes shall move into the next higher position, if in the opinion of the judges, the animals are worthy of such prizes.
- 16. Overfitting of cattle is discouraged. Any artificial means used to change the form or shape of an animal will disqualify it from competition.
- 17. When on exhibition in the ring, each animal must be under halter in charge of the owner or employee. The fair will have stand-by attendants available during the youth judging or showing, men designated if there is trouble with the animals.
- 18. Joint ownership is considered to be as one owner in accordance with registration papers.

Open Dairy General Rules

1. ABSOLUTELY NO TREATED COWS ARE TO BE MILKED THROUGH THE PARLOR

- a. It's your responsibility to make arrangements if you bring a treated cow to the fair
 - i. THERE IS NOT ENOUGH DILUTION TO BE THE SOLUTION FOR POLLUTION
- 2. NO milk is to be disposed of in any drain except the drain in the top, right hand corner of the wash rack.
- Exhibitors will be expected to keep the space they occupy clean and neat, with animals and equipment displayed in an attractive manner. Exhibitors should cooperate with the show committee in every way that may serve to increase the education value of the show.
- 4. Once animals and equipment are unloaded, all vehicles must be moved to the parking lot. No parking between/beside barns. The road between the barns must remain open for emergency vehicles to access at all times.
- 5. Tents are only allowed for clipping your animals. Once all animals are clipped, the tents must be taken down.
- 6. Manure Removal All manure and bedding must be put in the pit. NO garbage i.e. cans, strings, etc. are to be put in the manure to be spread. All bedding is to be moved to the pit area. Wheelbarrows are suggested. Bring your own or share.
- 7. NO wheelbarrows are allowed in the milk house
- 8. NO spraying paint onto the hooves of animals unless there is cardboard protecting the concrete
- 9. NO walking of animals outside of the designated area. All animals must be kept in the designated area between the show ring and milk house. Animals are prohibited from being near food vendors due to health code violations.
- 10. A motion was made and passed that radios are no longer allowed in the barns
- 11. The Troy Fair will furnish all ribbons. Exhibitors must furnish feed and bedding.

Health Rules and Regulations

All animals admitted to (show or fair) shall be identified by a unique and permanent ear tag, tattoo, brand or records of unique physical attributes. Animals known to be infected with or exposed to any contagious, infectious or external parasitic disease, and animals restricted by guarantine may not be assembled for show purposes.

All animals admitted to (show or fair) must comply with applicable state (7 PA Code) or federal (9 CFR) rules. All cloven-hoof animals, not subject to 7 PA. Code or 9 CFR, include members of the deer and camilid families, shall have been born in Pennsylvania or resided in Pennsylvania for at least six (6) months and shall be brucellosis and tuberculosis tested (negative) by an accredited veterinarian within 60 days of admission to the show.

Animals presented for exhibition will be subject to inspection by show officials and will be rejected if evidence of infectious, contagious, or parasitic disease is apparent or if health certification or identification documentation is not acceptable.

All show animals should be held in isolation for at least 30 days after return to the herd or origin.

Draft Horse Health Regulations

- 1. Equines Shall be required to have negative coggins papers dated within 12 months of the date of the horse show. Any horse under 6 months of age does not require papers
- 2. Proof of Rabies Vaccination is mandatory. Please bring a copy of rabies certificate
- 3. No Equines showing evidence of any contagious or infectious disease will be permitted entry to the fair.

Open Dairy Health Regulations

- 1. ALL CATTLE MUST HAVE AN OFFICIAL 15 Digit 840 ISO-COMPLIANT RFID EAR TAG
- 2. ONLY ORIGINAL COPY OF THE CVI and CATTLE REGISTRATION PAPERS WILL BE ACCEPTED
 - a. NO cell phone pictures or photocopies of registration papers and/or CVI will be permitted
 - b. Official duplicate breed registration papers will be accepted
- 3. Exhibitors must have a Certificate of Veterinary Inspection (Health Chart/CVI) for all animals issue within 30 days of the show
 - a. Currently there is a requirement that ALL LACTATING DAIRY BREED CATTLE have a 7 day avian influenza milk test to CROSS STATE LINES. If your dairy cattle are house out of state and are lactating, make sure you get the required testing done by your veterinarian prior to the fair.
- 4. No animal showing evidence of contagious, infectious, or external parasitic disease shall be allowed entrance into the show. A statement that animals are free of any infectious and contagious diseases should be written on the CVI.
- 5. The base date for computing health rules will be the opening day of the show. Animals will not be admitted without the necessary health papers. Health certificates must be available, always, as additional inspections of Health Certificates may be made.
- 6. The Troy Fair will follow the recommendation of the pA Dept. of Ag. in that a current rabies vaccination administered by a licensed veterinarian for animals 3 months of age and older is RECOMMENDED but not required. *Please note that the Troy Fair Board reserves the right to change this recommendation to a requirement.
- 7. The Troy Fair Dairy Show will follow the Pennsylvania Department of Agriculture's livestock health requirements and recommendations for 2025 Pennsylvania Fairs. For more info: 2025 Animal Health Rules for the Fairs.pdf (pa.gov)

4-H/FFA Youth Shows Animal Health Regulations

1. ALL CATTLE:

- a. 30 day CVI listing the correct RFID tag numbers of every animal attending
- b. Every animal must have an "840" electronic RFID tag
- c. *** Should a case of influenza A be diagnosed in PA, additional health requirements and testing will be put in place ***

2. SWINE:

- a. 30 day CVI listing correct RFID tag number
- b. An electronic "840" RFID tag
- c. All swine will be inspected before unloading by a certified Swine Health Monitor. Once a hog enters the barn, they may only leave the premises to go to alaughter.

3. GOATS/SHEEP

- a. 30 day CVI matching the animals ID tag or tattoo numbers
- b. One of the following
 - i. A USDA issued scrapie tag (most common for market goats)
 - i. A LEGIBLE tattoo matching breed registration certificate (most common for dairy goats)

4. RABBITS

- a. Sign the VCPR statement during the entry process in Fairentry
- b. Make sure your rabbit is free of signs of diseases

5. POULTRY

- a. Certificate of blood testing completed by a Certified POultry Technician
- b. Leg bad ID on each bird

- c. Market Poultry do not need to be blood tested, please contact Fran Johnson for blood testing details
- 6. OTHER REMARKS:
 - a. Have the vet record 2 ID numbers on your CVI (4-H tag & RFID tag) in case one number gets transposed.
 - b. Schedule AHEAD of time with you vet and make sure you have proper ID lined up well in advance (scrapie & RFID tags)
 - c. Any animal not in compliance with the above requirements upon entering the fairgrounds will be sent home
 - d. All of the above rules are taken directly from the requirements published by the Pennsylvania Department of Agriculture.

Open Goat Shows Health Regulations

- 1. Pennsylvania sheep and goats must have a verification of a veterinary-client-patient relationship (see CHapter A.6). A current Certificate of Veterinary Inspection (CVI) (Valid for 30 days after the date of issue) is preferred; alternatively, a VCPR Form can also be used, or at minimum, a signed attestation on the entry form, to fullfill the Animal Exhibition Sanitation Act.
- 2. All animals must be free of evidence of infectious and contagious disease.
- 3. Individual official animal identification is required for all sheep and goats. Identification used for sheep and goats must be permanently affixed to the individual animal. Official ID includes any of the following:
 - a. A USDA ear tag with a US shield which includes scrapie program tags (animals bearing identification with blue colored scrapie program tags labelled "meat" with a US shield are not permitted to be exhibited in Pennsylvania). Please call the Department at 717-772-2852 if such a tag is encountered.
 - b. A legible tattoo with herd and individual identification recognized in an approved USDA Scrapie database (Scrapie tattoo flock ID in the right ear, state postal code and letters/numbers and individual animal ID in the left ear.
 - c. A breed registration tattoo if the animal is accompanied by a registration certificate and the tattoo is legible.
- 4. A current rabies vaccination administered by a licensed veterinarian is recommended for sheep 3 months of age and older
- 5. Extra-label use of the rabies vaccine in goats should be discussed with the exhibitor's veterinarian.
- 6. For OUT OF STATE goats
 - a. A certificate of Veterinary Inspection (CVI) issued within the 30 days prior to the date of importation into Pennsylvania.
 - b. Vesicular Stomatitis (VS) statement: See Chapter A.5
 - c. All animals must be free of evidence of infectious and contagious diseases and a statement of this is required on the CVI.
 - d. Tuberculosis testing (Goats only)
 - No test is required for animals originating from states or zones designated as accredited- free by the USDA
 - ii. All animals originating from states or zones designated modified accredited advanced by the USDA must be tested negative within the 60 days prior to the date of importation. The negative test results and date of test must be included on the CVI or the animal must be accompanied by a negative test report (a copy of the original report is acceptable).
 - iii. All animals originating from states or zones designated modified accredited must originate from herds in which all animals 12 months of age and older have tested negative within the 12 months prior to the date of importation. And the individual animals (all ages) to be imported

- have also tested negative within the 60 days prior to the date of importation and at least 60 days after the negative whole herd test was completed. The negative test results and date of test must be included on the CVI or the animal ,ust be accompanied by a negative test report (a copy of the original test report is acceptable).
- iv. No goat shall be imported into this Commonwealth if it has been exposed to tuberculosis test-positive animals or animals that have clinical signs consistent with tuberculosis.

Department 1- Open Draft Horse

Show Rules:

Premiums:

120. Cart Obstacle

1st

\$45.00

2nd

\$40.00

3rd

\$35.00

4th

\$30.00

121. Feed Scurry

5th

\$25.00

- 1. Only serviceably sound horses will be entitled to be judged.
- 2. Classes will be combined to result in the judging of mixed breeds.
- 3. Horses' ages shall be computed according to their actual age at the date of show.
- 4. Exhibitors are expected to be ready to enter the ring at the final call for their class; to follow the lead of the ring steward; and to refrain from conversation with the judge unless answering questions or making acknowledgments.
- 5. There will be an open division, Jr Division 12 & under, and Sr Division is 13-18 years old.
- 6. Entry Fee for classes is \$5.00 per class.
- Stalls are reserved first come first serve unless the department chairs are notified ahead of time of requested

| | erved first com PLEASE CLEA | | • | | are notifie | ed ahead of time | ; (|
|--------------------------------|-----------------------------------|----------------|--------------|--------------|--------------|------------------|-----|
| | | | HALTER, SH | • | IP, RIDING | 2 | |
| Premiums: | 1st | 2nd | 3rd | 4th | 5th | | |
| | \$20.00 | \$18.00 | \$16.00 | \$14.00 | \$12.0 | 00 | |
| 101. Stallions | - All Ages | | | 106. J | unior Youtl | n Showmanship | |
| | 3 years and un | der | | | | h Showmanship |) |
| 103. Mares O | | | | | | ding: Walk-Jog | |
| _ | s 3 years and u s over 3 years | nder | | 109. E | inglish Ridi | ing: Walk-Trot | |
| roo. Ocidings | over o years | SECTI | ON 2: HITCH | CLASSES | | | |
| Premiums: | 1st | 2nd | 3rd | 4t/ | h | 5th | |
| | \$100.0 | 00 \$75.0 | 0 \$60.0 | 00 \$5 | 55.00 | \$50.00 | |
| 110. Four Hor | se Hitch | | | 111. U | nicorn Hito | ch | |
| | | <u>SECTION</u> | 3: TEAM HIT | CH CLASSE | <u>S</u> | | |
| Premiums: | 1st | 2nd | 3rd | 4t/ | | 5th | |
| | \$50.00 | 9 \$40.0 | 0 \$30.0 | 00 \$2 | 20.00 | \$10.00 | |
| 112. Show Te | | | 1 | 14. Farm Tea | am Hitch | | |
| 113. Youth Te | am Hitch | 0=0= | O O | 0 00=0 | | | |
| D | 4-4 | | ON 4: CART (| | L | F4L | |
| Premiums: | 1st | 2nd | 3rd | 4tl | • | 5th | |
| | \$30.00 | 9 \$26.0 | 0 \$22.0 | JU \$1 | 8.00 | \$14.00 | |
| 115. Men's Ca | art | | | 118. Ju | unior Youth | n Cart | |
| 116. Ladies C 117. Senior Y | | | | 119. Ta | andem Hito | ch | |
| | | <u>SECT</u> | ION 5: OBST | ACLE CLAS | <u>SES</u> | | |

Department 2- Open Dairy Cattle

Show Rules:

- 1. There must be 20 milk cows for the breed to have a Summer Junior 2 year old Class
- 2. Intermediate Champion will follow the completion of the Sr 3 year old class. There will only be an Intermediate Champion selection if there are 20 or more cows entered for that respective breed
- 3. All entries are to be entered through the online Fair Entry Program. Entries are due by July 1, 2025 should you need assistance submitting entries please contact Hannah Watson at 570-529-1360
- 4. An Entry Fee of \$6 per head MUST accompany entries
- 5. LATE ENTRIES WILL BE ACCEPTED FOR THE 2025 YEAR @ \$35/HEAD
- 6. Entries are limited to 12 animals per breed, per exhibitor or farm
 - a. Space is limited and this rule will be enforced
- 7. Group classes must be entered online when submitting entries. No Entry=no premium.
- 8. The exhibitor is defined as the owner listed on the registration paper. If there are multiple owners listed on the paper, that unique group of owners is classified as one unique exhibitor.
- 9. All animals must be registered in the exhibitor's name by their respective breed associations.
 - a. Red & White Holstein cattle must have a Red & white registration certificate or a Holstein registration certificate and be true red in color.
- 10. Registration papers and Certificates of Veterinary Inspections must be checked in before unloading cattle.
- 11. Troy Fair Youth Dairy Show Participants are eligible to show in the Troy Fair Open Dairy Shows provided they have proper breed registration papers. Only animals shown in the youth show may stay and be shown in the open shows.
- 12. Each entered animal may only show in one breed show and must be designated at the time of entry.
- 13. 20 animals from at least 3 exhibitor's herds will be required to qualify as a breed show.
- 14. Substitution Entries should be made by completing a substitution form and providing it to the cattle superintendent upon arrival.
 - a. Substitutions will be permitted on the following basis
 - i. Junior animal for a junior animal and senior animal for a senior animal.
 - ii. Colored breed animals for colored breed animals. Holstein and Red & White animals for Holstein and Red & White animals.
- 15. Cattle must be in the ring promptly when called. Failure to comply may disqualify the exhibitor from competition.
- 16. No exhibitor or his agent shall communicate with the judge while judging takes place, except to answer questions proposed by the judge. Any exhibitor interfering with the judge will forfeit any premiums to which they would otherwise be entitled.
- 17. No person will be allowed in the show ring while animals are being judged, except for the judge, superintendent, and necessary attendants.
- 18. Where there are fewer entries in any class than the number of premiums offered, the judge may, at his discretion, award a prize of such grade as the animal deserves
- 19. Should any animal be disqualified, the animals gaining the lower prizes shall move into the next higher position at the discretion of the judge.
- 20. Overfitting of cattle will disqualify the animal for competition. (Exception: artificial switches and tails are acceptable). The PDCA Code of Ethics will be enforced.
- 21. The management reserves the right to withhold premiums awarded in any case in which it shall appear that the regulations have not been compiled with. The decision of the judge is final.

- 22. Once the first cow has made a complete lap around the judge, the class will be closed, and no further entries may enter the ring
- 23. Exhibitors must wear white pants with a professional collared shirt any color of their choice.
- 24. Absolutely no farm advertising can be printed on the shirts
- 25. No cattle should be in the center isle of the barns while a show is in progress
- 26. On show day, animals being shown will have preference at the wash rack until show time.

SECTION 1: Heifer Calf and Yearling Classes (Not in Milk)

| Premiums: | 1st | 2nd | 3rd | 4th | 5th | 6th | 7th |
|---------------|-----------------|------------------|---------|---------|-------------------|------------------|---------|
| | \$15.00 | \$13.00 | \$12.00 | \$11.00 | \$10.00 | \$8.00 | \$7.00 |
| 201. Spring I | Heifer Calf : 3 | 3/1/25-5/31/25 | | 205. Sp | oring Yearling H | leifer: 3/1/24-5 | /31/24 |
| 202. Winter H | Heifer Calf: 1 | 2/1/24-2/29/25 | | 206. W | inter Yearling H | leifer: 12/1/23- | 2/28/24 |
| 203. Fall Hei | fer Calf : 09/1 | 1/24-11/30/24 | | 207. Fa | all Yearling Heif | er (Not in Milk) | : |
| 204. Summe | r Yearling He | ifer: 6/1/24-8/3 | 1/24 | | 9/1/23-11/30/23 | 3 | |
| | | | | | | | |

208. Junior Champion Female - Rosette and \$30

209. Reserve Junior Champion Female -

Rosette

SECTION 2: Junior Best Class

| Premiums: | 1st | 2nd | 3rd | 4th | 5th |
|-----------|---------|---------|---------|---------|---------|
| | \$15.00 | \$13.00 | \$12.00 | \$11.00 | \$10.00 |

210. Junior Best 3 Females

- 3 animals, fall yearlings not in milk and younger, bred by the exhibitor and carrying the same prefix and at least one owned by the exhibitor. Limited to one entry per exhibitor.

SECTION 3: Intermediate Milking Heifer/Cow Classes

| Premiums: | 1st | 2nd | 3rd | 4th | 5th | 6th | 7th | 8th |
|--------------|----------|----------------|-----------|---------|--------------|---------------|---------------|---------|
| \$37 | 7.00 | \$32.00 | \$26.00 | \$21.00 | \$15.00 | \$13.00 | \$11.00 | \$10.00 |
| 211. Milking | Yearling | Heifer: 9/1/23 | -11/30/23 | 2 | | nior 2 Year o | ld: 9/1/22-2/ | 28/23 |
| 211a. Cow, S | Summer | Junior 2 Year | Old: | 2 | 14. Cow, Jui | nior 3 Year O | ld: 3/1/22-8/ | 31/22 |
| 6/1/23 | 3-8/31/2 | 23 | | 2 | 215. Cow, Se | nior 3 Year C | old: 9/1/21-2 | /28/22 |

212. Cow, Junior 2 year old: 3/1/23-8/31/23

216. Intermediate Champion- Rosette and \$30

217. Reserve Intermediate Champion- Rosette

| SECT | ION | <u>4: Senior</u> | Cow | Classes |
|------|-----|------------------|-----|---------|
| | | | | |

| Premiums: | 1st | 2nd | 3rd | 4th | 5th | 6th | 7th | 8th |
|-----------|------|---------|---------|---------|---------|---------|---------|---------|
| \$4 | 3.00 | \$37.00 | \$32.00 | \$26.00 | \$21.00 | \$15.00 | \$13.00 | \$11.00 |

218. Cow, 4 year Old: 9/1/20-8/31/21

| Premiums: | 1st | 2nd | 3rd | 4th | 5th | 6th | 7th | 8th |
|-------------|----------|------------------|---------|---------|---------|---------|---------|---------|
| \$4 | 48.00 | \$43.00 | \$37.00 | \$32.00 | \$26.00 | \$21.00 | \$15.00 | \$13.00 |
| | | | | | | | | |
| 219. Cow, 5 | year Old | l: 9/1/19-8/31/2 | 20 | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | |
| Premiums: | 1st | 2nd | 3rd | 4th | 5th | 6th | 7th | 8th |
| \$ | 54.00 | \$48.00 | \$43.00 | \$37.00 | \$26.00 | \$18.00 | \$15.00 | \$13.00 |
| | | | | | | | | |

220. Cow, 6 years and older prior to 9/1/19

221. Lifetime Production Class*

SECTION 5: Best Udder Class

Premiums: 1st 2nd

\$22.00 \$11.00

222. Best Udder

SECTION 6: Senior Best Class

Premiums: 1st 2nd 3rd 4th 5th \$35.00 \$30.00 \$24.00 \$19.00 \$13.00

223. Senior Best 3 Females *3 milking females, all to be bred by the exhibitor and at least one to be owned by the exhibitor. One entry per exhibitor.

SECTION 7: Group Classes

Premiums: 1st 2nd 3rd 4th 5th 6th \$30.00 \$24.00 \$19.00 \$15.00 \$12.00 \$9.00

224. Produce of Dam*

225. Dam and Daughter**

SECTION 8: Champion Classes

226. Senior Champion- Rosette and \$30 230. Supreme Champion Heifer Banner* 227. Reserve Senior Champion- Rosette 231. Supreme Champion Banner*

228. Grand Champion Female - Rosette 232. Reserve Supreme Champion Banner*

229. Reserve Champion Female - Rosette *Banners by Troy Fair

^{*}Minimum of 125,000 lbs. - Holsteins and 80,000 lbs. For all other breeds. Verification of production must be available at check in at ringside. Those animals qualifying for Lifetime Production Class may show in either Class 221 or their regular class, but not both.

^{*}Produce of Dam: 2 animals any age, the produce of one cow, need not be owned by one exhibitor

^{**}Dam and Daughter: Any age, need not be owned by one exhibitor

SECTION 9: Premier Breeder & Exhibitor RULES TO FOLLOW ALL-AMERICAN DAIRY SHOW FORMAT

- 1. To be considered for these awards, exhibitors will be required to complete and fill out a form available during check-in and must be submitted by 6pm the evening before the show. No online entry is required. Exhibitors must list all eligible animals but the six animals with the highest placings will be the only animals that count toward the final point tabulation.
- 2. Premier Exhibitor: the award for each breed will be presented to the exhibitor credited with the most points and not to exceed six animals owned and exhibited in the open single classes. In the event of a tie, the seventh highest placing animal will be used as the tiebreaker.
 - a. In the case of multiple ownership, all points awarded for Premier Exhibitor will be credited to the individual, partnership, or syndicate who is exhibiting the animal.
 - i. For example, owner = person A + person B = Exhibitor A+B(Partnership/syndicate). Lease Animals will not count toward the Premier Exhibitor Award if the animal is exhibited in the name of the lessee.
- 3. Premier Breeder: the award for each breed will be presented to the breeder of animals credited with the most points on and not to exceed six animals in the open single classes. In the event of a tie, the seventh highest placing animal will be used as the tiebreaker.
- 4. Premier Breeder and Premier Exhibitor awards will be based on the following point system. Highest points received to be used for premier breeder and/or exhibitor award.

| Placings | 1st | 2nd | 3rd | 4th | 5th | 6th |
|---------------|-----|-----|-----|-----|-----|-----|
| Senior Points | 20 | 18 | 16 | 14 | 12 | 10 |
| Junior Points | 10 | 9 | 8 | 7 | 6 | 5 |

SECTION 10: Good Housekeeping Awards

- 1. Cattle Exhibitors who maintain the most attractive and sanitary exhibits will be eligible for special daily premiums.
- 2. Daily scoring will not be announced. Exhibitors must have a minimum of five head to qualify. Prizes awarded at the close of Troy Fair. All cattle exhibits will be scored on the following basis (total 100 Points)
 - a. Individual Signs & Ribbons won properly displayed 20 Points
 - b. Animals in show condition: Clean, clipped and comfortable 15 Points
 - c. Stalls are adequately bedded, free of manure, neat 15 Points
 - d. Aisles are clean, passable, and organized 15 Points
 - e. Feed stored out of sight, or as neat as possible 10 Points
 - f. Equipment is clean, stored neatly 10 Points
 - g. Courtesy to people 15 Points

Department 4- Open Sheep

Show Rules:

- 1. Breeding Sheep limited to 10 entries per exhibitor
- 2. Animals do not need to be registered
- 3. Show dress code should be dark or black jeans/pants, a collar or buttoned-down shirt and closed-toe shoes/sneakers. No tee shirts should be worn to show
- 4. Animals will need to stay until the conclusion of the Livestock Sale.
- 5. It is the responsibility of the exhibitor to clean all their pens before leaving the fairgrounds. Any Exhibitor who does not clean out their pen(s) will be charged a \$20 fee or risk forfeiting their right to show in following years.

Premiums: 1st 2nd 3rd 4th 5th \$12.00 \$10.00 \$9.00 \$7.00 \$6.00

**Grand Champion and Reserve Champion Ewe Awarded

SECTION 1: Breeding Sheep

40101. Ram under 1 year 40104. Ewe lamb under 1 year

40102. Ewe 2 years and over 40105. Pair of lambs, any age, either sex

40103. Ewe 1 year and under 2

SECTION 2: Showmanship

40201. Senior Ages 16 and up 40203. Junior Ages 8-11

40202. Intermediate Ages 12-15

Department 6- Open Goats

OPEN DAIRY GOAT

Show Rules:

- 1. Entries online by July 1. Late entries will be accepted after July 1 with a \$10.00 per animal and classes. No entries accepted after July 18, 2025.
- 2. An entry fee of \$4.00 per animal must be paid online
- 3. Open Exhibitors do not have to show their own animal. They may have their animals shown by another person representing them.
- 4. Exhibitors must provide their own fee, bedding, buckets, hoses, hay feeder and general supplies. No Metal shovels or utensils to be used on the swine barn floor.
- 5. No exhibitor may have more than 3 entries in each class. Exhibitors are limited to 10 animals each.
- 6. Drugs administered to livestock prior to or during the fair for the purpose of controlling disposition or showmanship performance is prohibited.
- 7. Exhibitors will be expected to display or parade their animals as directed by the chairman, to accept the stall assigned without controversy, to keep animals in an attractive appearance, and to cooperate with the department in every way that may serve to increase the educational value of the show. Any unsportsmanlike conduct will result in dismissal.
- 8. Exhibitors must have all animals listed for competition on the grounds no later than check in end time of 4PM and must remain on grounds until 6PM Saturday.
- 9. No bucks allowed. Disbudding of all animals encourages
- 10. The exhibitors should make every effort to keep their animals and immediate area as clean and neat as possible.
- 11. All Dairy animals should not be shown with horns.
- 12. Show Attire:
 - a. White jeans or pants with a white collar or button down shirt, club or farm collared shirts are acceptable
 - b. Clean boots or closed toe shoes

| Premiums: | 1st | 2nd | 3rd | 4th | 5th |
|-----------|---------|---------|--------|--------|--------|
| | \$12.00 | \$10.00 | \$9.00 | \$7.00 | \$6.00 |

^{**} All 1st & 2nd place does will come back for Grand and Reserve Jr. Doe in each breed and Grand and Reserve Sr Doe in each breed

SECTION 1.1: ALPINE Junior Division

60101. Alpine Doe, birth to 3 months 60103. Alpine Doe, 6 months to under 1 year 60102. Alpine Doe, 3 months to 6 months 60104. Alpine Doe, 1 year and under 2 (Dry)

Senior Division

60105. Alpine Doe, 1 year and under 2 (In Milk) 60107. Alpine Doe, 3 years old to under 5 60106. Alpine Doe, 2 years old and under 3 60108. Alpine Doe, 5 years old and over

^{***}All Grand and Reserve Dairy Does will reenter for Supreme Dairy Goat & Reserve

SECTION 1.2: SAANEN

Junior Division

60201. Saanen Doe, birth to 3 months 60203. Saanen Doe, 6 months to under 1 year 60202. Saanen Doe, 3 months to 6 months 60204. Saanen Doe, 1 year and under 2 (Dry) Senior Division

60205. Saanen Doe, 1 year and under 2 (In 60207. Saanen Doe, 3 years old to under 5 60208. Saanen Doe, 5 years old and over Milk) 60206. Saanen Doe, 2 years old and under 3

SECTION 1.3: LAMANCHA Junior Division

60301. Lamancha Doe, birth to 3 months 60304. Lamancha Doe, 1 year and under 2 60302. Lamancha Doe, 3 months to 6 months (Dry)

60303. Lamancha Doe, 6 months to under 1 year

Senior Division

60305. Lamancha Doe, 1 year and under 2 (In 60307. LamanchaDoe, 3 years old to under 5 60308. Lamancha Doe, 5 years old and over Milk)

60306. Lamancha Doe, 2 years old and under

SECTION 1.4: NIGERIAN DWARF

Junior Division

60401. Nigerian Dwarf Doe, birth to 3 months 60403. Nigerian Dwarf Doe, 6 months to under 60402. Nigerian Dwarf Doe, 3 months to 6 60404. Nigerian Dwarf Doe, 1 year and under 2 months (Dry)

Senior Division

60405. Nigerian Dwarf Doe, 1 year and under 60407. Nigerian Dwarf Doe, 3 years old to 2 (In Milk) under 5

60406. Nigerian Dwarf Doe, 2 years old and 60408. Nigerian Dwarf Doe, 5 years old and under 3 over

SECTION 1.5: OBERHASLI

Junior Division

60501. Oberhasli Doe, birth to 3 months 60504. Oberhasli Doe, 1 year and under 2

60502. Oberhasli Doe, 3 months to 6 months (Dry)

60503. Oberhasli Doe, 6 months to under 1 year

Senior Division

60505. Oberhasli Doe, 1 year and under 2 (In Milk)

60506. Oberhasli Doe, 2 years old and under 3

60507. Oberhasli Doe, 3 years old to under 5 60508. Oberhasli Doe, 5 years old and over

SECTION 1.6: TOGGENBURG

Junior Division

60601. Toggenburg Doe, birth to 3 months

60602. Toggenburg Doe, 3 months to 6 months

60603. Toggenburg Doe, 6 months to under 1

year

60604. Toggenburg Doe, 1 year and under 2

(Dry)

Senior Division

60605. Toggenburg Doe, 1 year and under 2 (In

Milk)

60607. Toggenburg Doe, 3 years old to under 5 60608. ToggenburgDoe, 5 years old and over

60606. Toggenburg Doe, 2 years old and under 3

SECTION 1.7: NUBIAN Junior Division

60701. Nubian Doe, birth to 3 months

60702. Nubian Doe, 3 months to 6 months

60703. Nubian Doe, 6 months to under 1 year 60704. Nubian Doe, 1 year and under 2 (Dry)

Senior Division

60705. Nubian Doe, 1 year and under 2 (In

Milk)

60707. Nubian Doe, 3 years old to under 5 60708. Nubian Doe, 5 years old and over

60706. Nubian Doe, 2 years old and under 3

SECTION 1.8: MIXED & OTHER DAIRY TYPE

Junior Division

60801. Doe, birth to 3 months

60803. Doe, 6 months to under 1 year

60802. Doe, 3 months to 6 months

60804. Doe, 1 year and under 2 (Dry)

Senior Division

60805. Doe, 1 year and under 2 (In Milk)

60807. Doe, 3 years old to under 5 60808. Doe, 5 years old and over

60806. Doe, 2 years old and under 3

SECTION 1.9: MINIATURE STANDARD BREED

Junior Division

60901. Doe, birth to 3 months
60902. Doe, 3 months to 6 months
60904. Doe, 1 year and under 2 (Dry)

Senior Division

60905. Doe, 1 year and under 2 (In Milk)
60906. Doe, 2 years old and under 3
60908. Doe, 5 years old and over

SECTION 1.10: ALL BREED CLASSES

*classes that goats must be owned by one exhibitor

61001.Best Udder of Show 61002. Dam & Daughter * 61003.Best 3 Females, any age* 61004. Produce of Dam (2 goats, any age, from same dam) * 61005. Get of SIre (3 goats, any age, from same sire)*

61006. Best Bred and Owned (Goat, any age, bred, and owned by the exhibitor)

SECTION 1.11: Fitting & Showmanship

61101. Junior Ages 6-12 61102. Intermediate Ages 13-18 61103. Senior Ages 18 and up

SECTION 1.12: Costume Class To be held on Thursday at 6PM

Dress your goat up in a costume Winner will receive a prize.

OPEN BREEDING MEAT GOAT

Show Rules:

- 1. Ages will be determined by the birth date calculated to the date of the show
- 2. An animal may show in one division/section only. Meat breeding cannot show in the market goat division and vice versa. You may not cross enter an animal into different divisions.
- 3. Animals with natural horns, disbudded or dehorned may be shown without regards to discrimination
- 4. Any meat breeding doe over 24 months of age that has not kidded shall not be allowed to show.
- 5. Grooming:
 - a. Use only grooming products that are approves for use on meat- and milk- producing animals when fitting any animal for show. Unapproved products may contain ingredients that result in unacceptable residues. IF IT IS NOT CERTAIN THAT A PRODUCT IS RESIDUE SAFE AND APPROVED FOR USE ON MEAT AND MILK PRODUCING ANIMALS, DON'T USE IT.
- 6. We are adhering to the USDA regulations that no doe who has kidded or due to kid within one month of the show date will be allowed at the show.
- 7. Animals will need to stay until 1 hour after the conclusion of the livestock sale.
- 8. It is the responsibility of the exhibitor to clean all their pens before leaving the fairgrounds. Any exhibitor who does not clean out their pen(s) will be charged a \$20 fee or risk of forfeiting their right to show in following years.

 Premiums:
 1st
 2nd
 3rd
 4th
 5th

 \$12.00
 \$10.00
 \$9.00
 \$7.00
 \$6.00

SECTION 2.1: BOER Junior Division

602101. Doe Under 3 months
602102. Doe 3-6 months
602103. Doe 6-12 months
602103. Doe 6-12 months

Senior Division

602106. Doe 12-24 months (kidded) 602108. Doe 36 months + 602107. Doe 24-36 months

SECTION 2.2: PYGMY Junior Division

602201. Doe Under 3 months
602202. Doe 3-6 months
602203. Doe 6-12 months
602203. Doe 6-12 months
602204. Doe 12-18 months (never kidded)

^{**} Grand and Reserve Jr. Doe in each breed and Grand and Reserve Sr Doe in each breed - Rosette

^{***}Grand and Reserve Champion of Breed - Rosette

^{****}Overall Breeding Meat Goat Champion - Banner

^{*****} Best bred and owned (goat must be owned and bred by the exhibitor) - Rosette

Senior Division

602206. Doe 12-24 months (kidded)

602207. Doe 24-36 months

602208. Doe 36 months +

SECTION 2.3: MYOTONIC

Junior Division

602301. Doe Under 3 months 602304. Doe 12-18

602302. Doe 3-6 months

602303. Doe 6-12 months

602304. Doe 12-18 months (never kidded)

602305. Doe 18-24 months (never kidded)

Senior Division

602306. Doe 12-24 months (kidded)

602307. Doe 24-36 months

602308. Doe 36 months +

SECTION 2.4: MIXED MEAT DOES

Unregistered meat type does

Junior Division

602401. Doe Under 3 months

602402. Doe 3-6 months

602403. Doe 6-12 months

602404. Doe 12-18 months (never kidded)

602405. Doe 18-24 months (never kidded)

Senior Division

602406. Doe 12-24 months (kidded)

602407. Doe 24-36 months

602408. Doe 36 months +

SECTION 2.5: Showmanship

602501. Junior Ages 8-11

602502. Intermediate Ages 12-15

602503. Senior Ages 16 and up

Department 10- 4-H and Vocational

Please see the 2025 BRADFORD COUNTY YOUTH LIVESTOCK EXPO RULE BOOK.

Please see the 2025 4-H General Exhibitor Fair Book and the 4-H Pet Show Rules.

Department 11- Youth Under 19

SECTION 12: Youth Hay, Silage, and Small Grains

SECTION 12.1: Youth Hay

Show Rules:

- 1. Long hay only. An exhibit shall consist of a bale section at least 8" thick or an equivalent amount if cut from hay in the mow.
- 2. Display in plastic bags- white or clear(preferred)
 - a. BAGS MUST BE UNSCENTED

| Youth Hay Pr | emiums: 1st | 2nd | 3rd |
|------------------------------------|-------------|---------------|--------|
| | \$8.00 | \$6.00 | \$4.00 |
| 11120101. Alfalfa - First Cutting; | | 11120107. Clo | ver: |

Alfalfa from stands at least one year old with not over 10% grasses

11120102. Alfalfa - Later Cutting;

Alfalfa with not over 10% grasses 11120103. Alfalfa-Grass Mixed - First Cutting:

A mixture of alfalfa and grass with over 50% being alfalfa

11120104. Grass-Alfalfa Mixed - First Cutting: A mixture of alfalfa and grass with over 50% being grass

11120105. Alfalfa-Grass Mixed - Later Cutting: A mixture of alfalfa and grass with over 50% being alfalfa

11120106. Grass-Alfalfa Mixed - Later Cutting: A mixture of alfalfa and grass with over 50% being grass

Clover with not over 20% grasses 11120108. Clover-Grass Mixed - Any Cutting: A mixture of clover and grass with at least 50% grasses

11120109. Orchardgrass - First Cutting: Pure species at least 90% orchardgrass

11120110. Timothy- First Cutting:

Pure Species at least 90% Timothy

11120111. Other Species Grass - First Cutting: Pure Species (e.g. brome, fescue, etc.) at least 90%

11120112. Mixed Grass - First Cutting: A mixture of 2 or more grass species, must be 90% grass

11120113. Grass - Later Cutting; Must be 90% Grass

SECTION 12.2: Youth Silage

Show Rules:

- 1. Silage-crop must be named.
- 2. Exhibits shall consist of 10 pounds
 - a. Large size plastic bags are excellent containers for transporting or showing samples Prefer clear bags

| Youth Silage Premiums: | 1st | 2nd | 3rd |
|---|--------|-----------------|--------|
| | \$8.00 | \$6.00 | \$4.00 |
| 11120201. High Moisture Corn- whole Shelled | 111202 | 204. Baleage- (| Grass |
| 11120202. High Moisture Corn- Ground Ear | 111202 | 205. Baleage- L | .egume |
| 11120203. Baleage - Small Grain | 111202 | 206. Corn Silag | е |

SECTION 12.3: Youth Small Grain

Show Rules:

1. Grain to be displayed in clear glass quart jars with lids or 1 gallon clear plastic ziplock bags.

Youth Small grain Premiums: 1st 2nd 3rd \$8.00 \$6.00 \$4.00

 11120301. Barley
 11120305. Buckwheat

 11120302. Oats
 11120306. Sunflower

 11120303. Wheat
 11120307. Soybean

 11120304. Rye
 11120308. Corn

SECTION 13: Youth Vegetables & Herbs

SECTION 13.1: YOUTH VEGETABLES

In selecting vegetables for exhibition, please choose specimens that would bring the highest market price. Do select specimens too large or mature; select medium to large specimens with highest quality.

The following factors are generally used by the vegetable judge:

- 1. Trueness to variety type, no combination of varieties
- 2. Uniformity in shape, size, and color. Market quality.
 - 3. Condition, cleanliness and maturity
 - 4. Freedom from disease and insects

Youth Vegetable Premiums: 1st 2nd 3rd 4th 5th \$4.00 \$3.50 \$2.50 \$2.00 Ribbon Sticker BEST OF SHOW \$25

11130101. Asparagus - 3 stems

11130112. Other Variety Beet

Beans - Snap bush type (5 pods)

Broccoli - 1 head
11130113. Broccoli

11130102. Green pod Beans

11130103. Lima Beans
Cabbage - 1 head
11130104. Yellow Pod Beans
11130114. White Cabbage

11130105. Pole Beans 11130115. Red Cabbage

11130106. Pole Beans 11130116. Savoy Cabbage 11130107. Purple Pod Beans 11130117. Specialty Cabbage

11130108. Horticultural or bi-color Beans 11130118. Other Specimen Cabbage

11130109. Other Variety Bean

Carrots - 3 roots (topped)

Beets - 3 roots topped11130119. Short (under 3 inch) Carrots11130110. Red Beets11130120. Half Long (5-7 inches) Carrots

11130111. Golden Beets 11130121. Long (over 7 inch) Carrots

Cauliflower - 1 head

11130122. White Cauliflower 11130123. Purple Cauliflower

Cucumbers

11130124. Pickling (under 3") - 5 specimens 11130125. Pickling (3"-5") - 2 specimens 11130126. Slicing (over 5") - 2 Specimens

Eggplant - 1 specimen

11130127. Eggplant

Kale - 3 stalks in water

11130128. Red Kale 11130129. Green Kale

Kohlrabi - 3 specimens

11130130. Kohlrabi

Lettuce - 1 head or 5 leaves in water

11130131. Butter Head types (smooth) 11130132. Green Leaf Type (any variety)

11130133. Specialty Greens (Arugula, Mustard)

11130134. Crisp Head types

Onions (bulbs) - 3 specimens

11130135. White Onion

11130136. Red Onion

11130137. Yellow Onion.

11130138. Sweet or spanish Onion

11130139. Bunching onions

11130140. Leaks

Peas - 5 pods

11130141. Sugar Snap Peas 11130142. Snow Peas

Peppers - 2 Specimens

11130143. Green Bell Peppers

11130144. Green Pointed Peppers

11130145. Hot or Cherry Peppers

11130146. Yellow Bell Peppers

11130147. Purple Bell Peppers

11130148. Frying or Roasting Peppers

11130149. Red Bell Peppers

11130150. Jalapeno Peppers

11130151. Other Variety Peppers

Potatoes - 3 tubers, all washed

11130152. Katahdin or Superior

11130153. Kennebec, Norchip or other named white skinned varieties.

11130154. Yukon Gold or other named white skinned varieties.

11130155. Russet, Norkotah or other named russeted skin variety

11130156. Red skin varieties

11130157. Blue Skin varieties

11130158. Purple Skin Varieties

11130159. Specialty (including fingerlings)

11130160. Other Varieties not included above

Radishes - 3 specimens

11130161. Small Round Radishes 11130162. White Icicle Radishes

Summer Squash - 2 specimens

11130163. Bush Scallop - Patty Pan

11130164. Zucchini Squash

11130165. Crookneck

11130166. Straight neck

11130167. Spaghetti neck

11130168. Other Variety Squash

Swiss Chard - 3 stalks in water

11130169. White Swiss Chard

11130170. Red Swiss Chard

11130171. Other Variety Swiss Chard

Tomatoes Large fruited - 3 Specimens

11130172. Italian Tomatoes

11130173. Green Tomatoes

11130174. Pink Tomatoes

11130175. Red Tomatoes

11130176. Yellow Tomatoes

11130177. Heirloom Tomatoes

Tomatoes small fruited - 3 Specimens

11130178. Cherry or Cherry shaped

11130179. Pear shaped

11130180. Plum shaped

11130181. Paste

Dried Gourds

11130182. One Variety - 1 specimen

11130183. Mixed Collection - 3 or more kinds

attractively displayed

11130184. Gourd Craft

Squash or Zucchini Baseball Bat

11130186. Baseball Bat

Most Unusually shaped Vegetable

11130187. Most Unusually shaped vegetable

Tremendous Tomato Largest by weight

11130185. Tremendous Tomato

Youth Vegetable Premiums:

1st \$15.00 2nd \$13.00 3rd \$11.00 4th

\$9.00

Best Vegetable Art or Craft - Use at least 1 Vegetable and any other props and supplies

11130188. Vegetable Art or Craft

Market Basket or Chopping Bowl - 5 or more

kinds of vegetables

11130189. Market Basket/Chopping Bowl

SECTION 13.2: Youth HERBS

In selecting herbs, pick out a perfect specimen, then select others as similar to it as possible. Do not mix specimens of different Maturity.

The following factors are generally used by the Herb judge:

1. Condition, no blemishes

2. Freedom from disease and insects

3. Leaf quality

Youth Herb Premiums:

1st

\$4.00

2nd

\$3.50

3rd

4th

\$2.00

5th Ribbon Sticker

BEST OF SHOW \$25

Anise

11130201. Anise

Angelica

11130202. Angelica

Basil

11130203. Large Leaf or Genovese type pesto

11130204. Scented or specialty Basils

11130205. Purple Basils 11130206. Bush Basils

11130207. Other Basil Varieties

Bee Balm

11130208. Bee Balm

Borage

11130209. Borage

Caraway

11130210. Caraway Leaf 11130211. Caraway Seed Catnip

\$2.50

11130212. Catnip

Chamomile

11130213. Chamomile

Chervil

11130214. Chervil

Chives

11130215. Common Chives 11130216. Garlic Chives

Cilantro

11130217. Cilantro

Comfrey

11130218. Comfrey

Coriander

11130219. Coriander Leaf 11130220. Coriander Seed

Curry Plant

11130221. Curry Plant

Dill

11130222. Dill Leaf

11130223. Dill Seed

Echinacea

11130224. Echinacea

Fennel

11130225. Fennel

Feverfew

11130226. Feverfew

Garlic - 2 bulbs

11130227. Stiff Neck Varieties

11130228. Softneck Varieties

11130229. Elephant

Gooseberries

11130230. Gooseberries

Horehound

11130231. Horehound

Hyssop

11130232. Hyssop

Lavender

11130233. Common or English Lavender

11130234. French or any other variety

Lemon Balm

11130235. Lemon Balm

Lemon Grass

11130236. Lemon Grass

Lemon Verbena

11130237. Lemon Verbena

Licorice

11130238. Licorice

Lovage

11130239. Lovage

Marjoram

11130240. Marjoram

Mint

11130241. Peppermint

11130242. Spearmint

11130243. Chocolate Mint

11130244. Apple, orange, Pineapple mint

11130254. Catmint

11130256. Other Mint Varieties

Oregano

11130257. Greek Oregano

11130258. Golden Oregano

Parsley

11130259. Curled Parsley

11130260. Flat Parsley

Rosemary

11130261. Rosemary

Rue

11130262. Rue

Sage

11130263. Clary Sage

11130264. Common Sage

11130265. Purple Sage

11130266. Tricolor Sage

11130267. Golden Sage

11130268. Pineapple Sage

11130269. Other Sage Varieties

Salad Burnet

11130270. Salad Burnet

Santolina

11130271. Santolina

Savory

11130272. Summer Savory

11130273. Winter Savory

Shallots

11130274.Shallots

Tansy

11130275. Tansy

Tarragon

11130276. Tarragon

Thyme

11130277. Common Thyme

11130278. Lemon Thyme

11130279. Variegated Thyme

11130280. Creeping Thyme

11130281. Wooly Thyme

11130282. Silver Thyme

11130283. Other Thyme Varieties

Woodruff, Sweet

11130284. Sweet Woodruff

Wormwood

11130285. Annual (Sweet Annie)

11130286. Silver Foliage Types

Yarrow

11130287. Yarrow

Other Herbs not listed

11130288. Other Herb Species

Youth Herb Premiums: 1st 2nd 3rd 4th 5th

\$15.00 \$13.00 \$11.00 \$9.00 Ribbon Sticker

Herb arrangements and Crafts

11130289. 6 or more herbs arranged in

container

11130290. Wreath of herbs

11130291. Potpourri - include list of ingredients

Vinegars - Include list of ingredients

11130292. Fruited Vinegar

11130293. Flowered Vinegar

11130294. Single Herb Vinegar

11130295. Mix herb Vinega

SECTION 15: Youth Home Produced Products

Show Rules:

- 1. Please see department 15 for class rules
- 2. See below for Youth classes
- 3. See Appendix II, III, IV, and VI for additional rules for the Special Baking classes

SECTION 15.1: YOUTH BAKED PRODUCTS

To be judged on general appearance (size, shape, crust, color and sensory qualities- aroma, flavor, moistness, garin and texture)

Youth Baked Products Premiums: 1st 2nd 3rd 4th 5th

\$5.00 \$4.00 \$3.00 \$2.00 Ribbon Sticker

Special Baking Premiums: 1st 2nd 3rd

\$25.00 \$15.00 \$10.00

PA Preferred Junior Baking Contest 1st 2nd 3rd

\$20.00 \$15.00 \$10.00

Special Baking Contest

11150101. Apple Pie

11150102. Chocolate Cake

11150103. Angel Food Contest

11150104. PA Preferred Junior Baking Contest

Muffins - 1/2 doz muffins on a disposable

tray/plate covered in plastic wrap

11150105. Fruit Muffins

11150106. Other Muffins

Quick Breads - 1 full loaf in tack in a sealed

ziplock bag

11150107. Nut Breads

11150108. Fruit Breads

11150109. Zucchini Breads

11150110. Banana Breads

Yeast Breads - 1 full loaf in tack in a sealed

ziplock bag

11150111. White

11150112. Whole Wheat

11150113. Other Yeast Breads

Machine Breads - 1 full loaf in tack in a sealed

ziplock bag

11150114. White

11150115. Whole Wheat

Rolls - 6 rolls uniform in size and shape on a

tray/plate covered in plastic wrap

11150116. Yeast Dinner Rolls

11150117. Cinnamon Rolls

11150118. Other Rolls

Cupcakes (Scratch Baked) - ½ doz cupcakes

on a disposable tray/plate covered in plastic

wrap

11150119: White

11150120. Chocolate

11150121. Other

Cupcakes (Decorated) - 1/2 doz cupcakes on a

disposable tray/plate covered in plastic wrap

11150122. White

11150123. Chocolate

11150124. Other

Pies - 1 whole pie in a disposable pie pan

11150125. 1 Crusted Fruit

11150126. 2 crust Fruit

11151025. 1 crusted Fruit

11151026. 2 crusted Fruit

11151027, Custard Based

11151028. Cream Based

11151029. Other Pies

11150127, Custard Based

11150128. Cream Based

11150129. Other Pies

Cookies - ½ doz cookies on a disposable

tray/plate covered in plastic wrap.

11150130. Bar

11150131. Brownies

11150132. Drop

11150133. Rolled

11150134. No Bake

11150135. Whoopie pies

11150136. Other Cookies

Fudge - 6 uniform pieces on a disposable

tray/plate covered in plastic wrap.

11150137. Chocolate

11150138. Peanut Butte

11150139. Other Fudge

General

11150140. Other baked Items

SECTION 15.2: YOUTH CANNED OR DRIED PRODUCTS

Youth Canned/Dried Products Premiums: 1st 2nd 3rd 4th 5th \$5.00 \$4.00 \$3.00 \$2.00 Ribbon Sticker

Canned Fruit

11150201. Apples

11150202. Applesauce

11150203. Blackberries

11520204. Blueberries - Huckleberries

11150205. Cherries, Dark with pits

11150206. Cherries, Red Sour, Pitted

11150207. Cherries, White, with-without pits

11150208. Elderberries

11150209. Grapes

11150210. Peaches

11150211. Pears

11150212. Plums

11150213. Raspberries; black

11150214. Raspberries; Red

11150215. Rhubarb

11150216. Fruit Pie Filling

11150217. Display of Canned Fruit

11150218. Cherries, Red with-without pits

11150219. Other

Canned Vegetables 11150254. Chow-Chow 11150220. Asparagus 11150255. Cucumber-Bread and butter 11150221.Beans; Green 11150256. Cucumber-Dill 11150257. Cucumber-Mixed 11150222. Beans; Lima 11150223. Beans; Yellow 11150258, Cucumber-Mustard 11150224. Beets 11150259. Cucumber-Sweet 11150225. Broccoli 11150260. Cucumber-Sour 11150226. Carrots 11150261. Cucumber-Icicle 11150227. Cauliflowers 11150262. Cucumber-Brown Sugar Chunk 11150228. Corn 11150263. Ripe 11150229. Peas 11150264. Onions 11150230. Potatoes 11150265. Peppers 11150231. Pumpkin-Winter Squash 11150266. Dill Beans 11150267. Green Tomato Dill 11150232. Sauerkraut 11150233. Tomatoes 11150268. Banana Pickles 11150234. Tomato Sauce; Plain; with 11150269. Mixed Mustard Pickle Vegetables; with meat 11150235. Soup; Tomato; Other **Canned Relishes** 11150236. Display of Canned Vegetables (3 11150270. Piccalilli Jars, each a different vegetable) 11150271.Pepper 11150237. Other 11150272. Zucchini 11150273. Tomato Creole **Canned Meats** 11150274. Corn 11150238. Beef 11150275. Green Vegetable 11150276, Salsa 11150239. Beef Tongue 11150240.Poultry 11150277. Beet Relish 11150241. Pork 11150278. Red Tomato Relish 11150279, Green Tomato Relish 11150242. Sausage 11150243. Scrapple 11150244. Veal 11150245. Spare Ribs 11150246. Venison **Canned Soups and Sauces** 11150280.Catsup-Ketchup 11150247. Soup Stock 11150248. Mincemeat; with meat 11150281. Chili Sauce 11150249. Display of Canned Meat - 3 jars, 11150282. Spaghetti each of a different meat 11150283. Vegetable Soup 11150250. Other 11150284. Vegetable Beef Soup 11150285. Pizza Sauce 11150286. Chicken Stock **Pickles** 11150251. Beans 11150287. Beef Stock 11150252. Beets 11150288. BBQ Sauce

11150253. Cauliflower

SECTION 15.3: YOUTH BUTTERS, HONEY SPREADS, JAMS, JELLIES, MARMALADES, AND PRESERVES

 Premiums:
 1st
 2nd
 3rd
 4th
 5th

 \$5.00
 \$4.00
 \$3.00
 \$2.00
 Ribbon Sticker

Butter 11150321. Apple 11150301. Apple 11150322. Blackberry 11150302. Grape 11150323. Cherry 11150303. Peach 11150324. Currant 11150304. Pear 11150325. Elderberry 11150305. Other 11150326. Grape 11150327. Peach **Honey Spreads** 11150328. Plum 11150306. Apple 11150329. Raspberry; Black 11150307. Pear 11150330. Raspberry; Red 11150308. Others - Label by name 11150331. Mint 11150332. Blueberry **Jams** 11150333. Strawberry 11150334. Mixed Fruit 11150309. Blackberry 11150335. Other 11150310. Blueberry 11150311. Cherry 11150312. Peach **Marmalades** 11150313. Plum 11150336. Apricot 11150314. Raspberry; black 11150337. Grape

Juices

11150340. Apple 11150341. Grape

11150338. Orange

11150342. Tomato; Plain; Vegetable Blend

11150343. Display of Juices

11150339. Others - Label by name

11150344. Other

SECTION 17: Youth Floral

Show Rules:

- 1. Please see department 17 Floral Exhibits for the class rules
- 2. See List below for floral classes for youth

11150319. Display of Jams (3 jars of different

11153015. Raspberry; red

11150316. Rhubarb

11150320. Other

Jellies

11150317. Strawberry 11150318. Mixed Fruit

Youth Floral Premiums: 1st 2nd 3rd 4th \$5.00 \$4.00 \$3.00 \$2.00

SECTION 17.1: Youth Flowering Container-Grown Plants (non-hanging

11170101. African Violets (*Streptocarpusionanthus*, etc.)

11170102. Oxalis (Shamrock plant)

SECTION 17.2: Youth Foliage Container-Grown Plants (non-flowering)

Note - Jade and other Succulents are to be entered under Section 6: Cacti & Succulents

11170201. Ferns Polupodiopsida

11170203. Others

11170202. Pothos

SECTION 17.3: Youth Dish Garden

3 or more types of plants arranged & growing in a container. Container may not be greater than 18 inches in any dimension.

11170301. Flowering Dish Garden (at least 1 plant must be flowering)

11170302. Foliage Dish Garden 11170303. Small World Dish Garden*

*A miniature enchanted landscape where a fairy could dwell. Should include 3 or more flowering and/or foliage living plants in an appropriate open, shallow container (maximum 18" length or width x maximum 9" high). It may include miniature pathways, dwellings, furniture, etc. but at least 50% of the garden must be living plants. To be judged on creativity, composition, balance and proportional scale of design as well as perfection of plant material.

SECTION 17.4: Youth Terrarium or Closed Container

May include accessories, small amphibians, etc. but should be predominantly living plants

11170401. All Terrariums

SECTION 17.5: Youth Hanging Plants

A hanging plant will be judged on appropriateness to hanging form as well as condition, etc.

11170501. Hanging Flowering Fuschia

11170505. Hanging Foliage Ivy

11170502. Hanging Flowering Pertunia

11170506. Other Hanging Foliage plant

11170503. Other Flowering Hanging plant

11170507. Mixed Hanging Plant - more than 3

11170504. Hanging Foliage Fern

plants flowering and/or foliage

SECTION 17.6: Youth Cacti and Succulents

11170601. Christmas type Cactus

11170606. Kalanchoe

(Schlumbergera)

11170607. Other Succulents

11170602. Other Cacti

11170603. Aloe

11170608. Cacti or Succulent Dish Garden - 3

11170604. Hens & Chicks

or more types growing in a container

11170605. Jade

that is no greater than 18 inches in any

dimension

SECTION 17.7: Youth Large Creative Displays

1 or more plants grown in barrels, wagons, tubs, etc. In containers larger than 18" in any dimension, to be displayed on the floor

11170701. Best large display will be awarded the Dan Roy Memorial Award (\$20), in addition to First Place Ribbon - to be judged on creativity, composition, and balance of the overall design, as well as health and perfection of the blooms and plant material

SECTION 17.8: Youth Wildflower Designs

A wildflower is a flower that can grow in Bradford County in the wild.

Please harvest responsibility; no endangered plants, etc. Wild greens and grassesmay also be used in the design.

Container may be a dish, jar, or object like a shoe. Oasis or frogs may be used to arrange stems but should not be visible. (Examples: Oxeye Daisy, Fleabane, Bergamot, Timothy, Milkweed, Rudbeckia, Ferns) Originality, composition will be considered, as well as conditioning of plant material.

11170801. Small - Under 12 inches including container

11170802. Large - Over 12 inches, including container

SECTION 17.9: Youth Vegetable Garden in a Pot

3 or more plants growing in one container

11170901. My garden in a pot (must include 1 or more fruits or vegetables, but may also include herbs or flowers)

Ex. Cherry tomato, basil, lettuce, nasturtium in a pot.

SECTION 17.10: Youth Specimen Flowers

Exhibits must be cut flowers grown by the exhibitor

The uniformity, cleanliness, and freshness are important factors in judging entries

Flowers in each entry must be of one variety. Foliage specimens will not be judged (e.g. coleus)

Leaves below the water line should be removed

No ribbons or decorative attachments. However, wedging such as glass beads, saran wrap or chicken wire may be used to stabilize tall stems, but should not detract from the specimen.

Three (3) stems are required unless otherwise stated.* Others: One Stem or 3 according to size.

| 11171001. Bee Balm, scarlet (<i>Monarda</i>) | 11171011.Pansy (Larger Viola w/ 4 petals up, 1 |
|--|--|
| 11171002. Coneflower (Echinacea purpurea) | down) |
| 11171003. Cosmos | 11171012. <i>Petunia</i> |
| 11171004. Daylily (Hemerocallis) - 1 stem | 11171013. Garden Phlox (Phlox paniculata) |
| 11171005. <i>Gladiolus</i> - 1 stem | 11171014. Rose (<i>Rosa</i>) - 1 stem |
| 11171006. Globe Thistle (Echinops) | 11171015. Rudbeckia (Black-eyed Susan) |
| 11171007. <i>Hydrangea</i> - 1 stem | 11171016. Shasta Daisy (Leucanthemum) |
| 11171008. Lily (<i>Lilium)</i> | 11171017. Snapdragon (Antirrhinum) |
| 11171009. Marigold (<i>Tagetes)</i> | 11171018. Sunflower (Helianthus annuus) - 1 |
| 11171010. <i>Nasturtium</i> | stem |

11171019. Viola (smaller than pansy, 2 petals

up, 3 down)

11171020. Zinnia

11171021. Other - Any unique variety specimen

flower not listed above. See General

Rule.

SECTION 18: Youth Needlecraft

Show Rules:

- 1. See Department 18 for class rules
- 2. See list below for youth classes

SECTION 18.1:YOUTH CLOTHING (MACHINE OR HAND SEWN)

| Premiums: | 1st | 2nd | 3rd | 4th | 5th |
|-----------|--------|---------|-----------|--------|----------------|
| | \$5.00 | \$4.00 | \$3.00 | \$2.00 | Ribbon Sticker |
| | | BEST OF | SHOW \$25 | | |

| Aprons | 11181022. Silk or Silk Blend |
|----------------------------|------------------------------|
| 11181001. Children's Apron | 11181023. Synthetic |
| 11181002. Coverall | 11181024. Wool |
| 11181003. Fancy Apron | 11181025. 2-piece outfit |
| 11181004. Half Apron | 11181026. Miscellaneous |
| 11181005. Kitchen Apron | |

Children's Garments

11181006 Child's Suit (1-6 years)

| 11101000. Offilia 3 Out (1-0 years) |
|--|
| 11181007. Girl's dress (1-6 years) |
| 11181008. Girl's dress (6-12 years) |
| 11181009. Children's sleepwear |
| 11181010. Cape or poncho |
| 11181011. Slacks, pants, shorts, or skirt |
| 11181012. Shit or blouse |
| 11181013. Coat or Jacket |
| 11181014. Infant's garment |
| 11181015. Children's special Occasion outfit |

Cape or poncho, any fabric

| 11181017. | Lined |
|-----------|---------|
| 11181018. | Unlined |

11181016. Others - list

Dresses

| 11181019. Cotton |
|--------------------------------|
| 11181020. Evening or prom Gown |
| 11181021. Wedding Gown |

Hats 11181027. Cotton 11181028. Wool

11181029. Synthetic Fabric 11181030. Others

Jacket or Coat, any fabric

11181031. Lined 11181032. Unlined

Lingerie

11181033. Housecoat or robe 11181034. Ladies' sleepwear 11181035. Men's sleepwear 11181036. Ladies or girl's slip 11181037. Others

Mending or Repair - garment should be labeled as to what was mended or repaired

11181038. Any article - hand done mending 11181039. Any article - machine done mending 11181040. Any article - renovated or remodeled Skirt and blouses

11181041. Blouse w/sleeves

11181042. Culottes, divided skirts

11181043. Man's shirt

11181044. Blouse, sleeveless

11181045. Skirt

11181046. Other

Casual wear

11181047. Slacks or pants

11181048. Shorts

11181049. Vest

11181050. Sweatshirt

11181051. Others

11181052. Suits - 2 or more pieces

Scarves - any fabric

11181053. Head

11181054. Neck

Maternity Clothes

11181055. Dress

11181056. Jumper

11181057. Slacks

11181058. Others

Fancy decorated sweatshirts or T-shirts

11181059. Children's

11181060. Adults

Miscellaneous Items - Machine or Hand

Sewing

11181061. Toys

18111062. Placemats - set of 2

11181063. Potholders - set of 2

11181064. Hot pads - set of 2

11181065. Pillowcases - set of 2

11181066. Christmas ornaments - set of 2

11181067. Tote Bag

11181068. Decorative Items

11181069. Fashion Accessories

11181070. Household Accessories (Includes

Napkins (set of 2))

11181071. Wall/Door Decorations

11181072. Holiday Items

11181073. Doll Clothes

11181074. Other

Costumes

11181075. Child

11181076. Adult

SECTION 18.2: YOUTH NEEDLEWORK (Knit, Crochet, Embroidery, etc.)

Premiums: 1st 2nd 3rd 4th 5th

> \$4.00 \$3.00 \$2.00 Ribbon Sticker \$5.00

Bedspread

11182001. Crocheted

11182002. Hand Knitted

11182003. Machine Knitted

11182004. Woven

11182005. Others

Carriage, Crib, or Lap Cover

11182006. Crocheted

11182007. Hand Knitted

11182008. Machine Knitted

11182009. Woven

11182010. Others

Centerpieces or Doilies - Must be blocked and/or stretched

11182011. Crochet Edge

11182012. Crochet (solid)

11182013. Embroidered - Applique

11182014. Embroidered - Crewel Work

11182015. Embroidered - Cross Stitch

11182016. Embroidered - Cut Work

11182017. Embroidered - Drawn Work

11182018. Embroidered - Eyelet

11182019. Embroidered - Outline

11182020. Embroidered - Solid

| 11182021. Embroidered - Painted | 11182059. Boys |
|---|---|
| 11182022. Hand Knitted | 11182060. Girls |
| 11182023. Machine Knitted | 11182061.Stuffed animals - Small |
| 11182024. Solid Tatting | 11182062. Stuffed animals - Large |
| 11182025. Tatted Edge | 11182063. Others |
| 11182026. Woven | |
| 11182027. Others | |
| Cushian and Billow Tone | Useful articles - Needlework |
| Cushion and Pillow Tops 11182028. Bargello | 11182064. Potholders - set of 2 |
| 11182029. Crewel Work | 11182065. Hot Pads - set of 2 |
| 11182030. Crochet | 11182066. Placemats - set of 2 |
| 11182031. Embroidered | 11182067. Magnets |
| 11182032. Latch Hook | 11182068. Home accessories |
| 11182033. Counted Cross Stitch | 11182069. Tote bag |
| 11182034. Needlepoint | 11182070. Dish Cloths - set of 2 |
| 11182035. Novelty | 11182071. Fashion accessories |
| 11182036. Smocked | 11182072. Others |
| 11182037. Hand Knitted | |
| 11182038. Machine Knitted | Holiday crafts (Knitted, Crocheted, etc.) |
| 11182039. Woven | 11182073. Wall/Door Decorations |
| 11182040. Others | 11182074. Toys |
| | 11182075. Centerpieces |
| Luncheon/Table Cloths | 11182076. Fashion Accessories |
| 11182041. Embroidered - Applique | 11182077. Home Accessories |
| 11182042. Embroidered - Crewel Work | 11182078. Ornaments - set of 2 |
| 11182043. Embroidered - Cross Stitch | 11182079. Others |
| 11182044. Embroidered - Cut Work | |
| 11182045. Embroidered - Drawn Work | Pictures - Up to 5x7" Framed (ready to |
| 11182046. Embroidered - Eyelet | hang) |
| 11182047. Embroidered - Outline | 11182080. Crewel Work |
| 11182048. Embroidered - Solid | 11182081. Embroidered |
| 11182049. Embroidered - Painted | 11182082. Needlepoint |
| 11182050. Crochet edge | 11182083. Punchwork |
| 11182051. Crochet (solid) | 11182084. Cross Stitch |
| 11182052. Others | 11182085. Counted Cross Stitch |
| B. II. N. II | 11182086. Quilted |
| Dolls - Needlework (Knitted, crocheted, etc.) | 11182087. Machine Embroidered |
| 11182053. Bottle | 11182088. Others |
| 11182054. Decorative | Disturce Ev7" 42v4C" Evered (veeds to |
| 11182055. Doll Clothes | Pictures - 5x7"-12x16" Framed (ready to |
| 11182056. Yarn 11182057. Useful | hang) 11182089. Crewel Work |
| 11182057. Userui 11182058. Others | 11182089. Crewei Work 11182090. Embroidered |
| 11102000. Ottle15 | 11182091. Needlepoint |
| Toys - Needlework (Knitted, crocheted, etc.) | 11182092. Punchwork |
| roys - Neculework (Killiteu, Grocheteu, etc.) | TTTOZOSZ. FUHCHWOIK |

11182093. Cross Stitch **Wall Hangings** 11182094. Counted Cross Stitch 11182125. Crocheted 11182095. Quilted 11182126. Knitted 11182127. Hooked 11182096. Machine Embroidered 11182097. Others 11182128. Others Pictures - Over 12x16" Framed (ready to **Pillowcases** 11182129. Embroidered - Applique hang) 11182098. Crewel Work 11182130. Embroidered - Crewel Work 11182099. Embroidered 11182131. Embroidered - Cross Stitch 11182100. Needlepoint 11182132. Embroidered - Cut Work 11182101. Punchwork 11182133. Embroidered - Drawn Work 11182102. Cross Stitch 11182134. Embroidered - Eyelet 11182103. Counted Cross Stitch 11182135. Embroidered - Outline 11182136. Embroidered - Solid 11182104. Quilted 11182105. Machine Embroidered 11182137. Embroidered - Painted 11182106. Others 11182138. Crochet edge 11182139. Crochet (Solid) Pictures - Up to 5x7" - Hooped (ready to 11182140. Tatted Edge hang) 11182141. Tatted (Solid) 11182107. Crewel 11182142. Others 11182108. Embroidered 11182109. Needlepoint **Towels** 11182110. Quilted 11182143. Embroidered - Applique 11182111. Counted Cross Stitch 11182144. Embroidered - Crewel Work 11182112. Others 11182145. Embroidered - Cross Stitch 11182146. Embroidered - Cut Work Pictures - 5x7"-12x16" Hooped (ready to 11182147. Embroidered - Drawn Work 11182148. Embroidered - Eyelet hang) 11182113. Crewel 11182149. Embroidered - Outline 11182150. Embroidered - Solid 11182114. Embroidered 11182115. Needlepoint 11182151. Embroidered - Painted 11182116. Quilted 11182152. Crocheted Edge 11182117. Counted Cross Stitch 11182153. Tatted Edge 11182118. Others 11182154. Knitted Edge 11182155. Woven 11182156. Others Pictures - Over 12x16" Hooped (ready to hang) 11182119. Crewel Handkerchiefs 11182157. Crocheted Edge 11182120. Embroidered 11182121. Needlepoint 11182158. Embroidered 11182122. Quilted 11182159. Hairpin Lace 11182123. Counted Cross Stitch 11182160. Hemstitched 11182124. Others 11182161. Tatted Edge

SECTION 18.3: YOUTH KNIT OR CROCHET CLOTHING)

 Premiums:
 1st
 2nd
 3rd
 4th
 5th

 \$5.00
 \$4.00
 \$3.00
 \$2.00
 Ribbon Sticker

Caps - Hats

11183001. Crocheted 11183002. Hand Knitted 11183003. Machine Knitted

Coats

11183004. Crocheted 11183005. Hand Knitted 11183006. Machine Knitted

Dresses-Adults

11183007. Crocheted 11183008. Hand Knitted 11183009. Machine Knitted

Dresses-Childs

11183010. Crocheted 11183011. Hand Knitted 11183012. Machine Knitted

Adults Slippers/Socks

11183013. Crocheted 11183014. Hand Knitted 11183015. Machine Knitted

Child's Slippers/Socks

11183016. Crocheted 11183017. Hand Knitted 11183018. Machine Knitted

Booties

11183019. Crocheted 11183020. Hand Knitted 11183021. Machine Knitted

Poncho, Cape, Shawl - Adult

11183022. Crocheted 11183023. Hand Knitted 11183024. Machine Knitted Poncho, Cape, Shawl- Child's

11183025. Crocheted 11183026. Hand Knitted 11183027. Machine Knitted

Vest-Adult

11183028. Crocheted11183029. Hand Knitted11183030. Machine Knitted

Adult Sweater

11183031. Machine knit with sleeves 11183032. Machine knit without sleeves 11183033. Crocheted with sleeves 11183034. Crocheted without sleeves 11183035. Hand Knitted with sleeves 11183036. Hand Knitted without sleeves 11183037. Other

Child sweater

11183038. Crocheted with sleeves 11183039. Crocheted without sleeves 11183040. Hand Knitted with sleeves 11183041. Hand Knitted without sleeves 11183042. Other

Sweater, Cap and Bootie set

11183043. Crocheted 11183044. Hand Knitted 11183045. Machine Knitted

Baby Bunting

11183046. Crocheted 11183047. Hand Knitted 11183048. Machine Knitted

Handbags/purses

11183049. Crocheted 11183050. Hand Knitted 11183051. Machine Knitted **Scarves**

11183052. Crocheted 11183053. Hand Knitted 11183054. Machine Knitted

Mittens or gloves

11183055. Crocheted

11183056. Hand Knitted 11183057. Machine Knitted

Needle Work - any article not listed above

11183058. Crocheted 11183059. Hand Knitted 11183060. Machine Knitted

SECTION 18.4: YOUTH AFGHANS

Premiums: 1st 2nd 3rd 4th 5th

> \$5.00 \$4.00 \$3.00 \$2.00 Ribbon Sticker

Crocheted Afghans

11184001. Large 50"x70" and over 11184002. Small Under 50"x70"

Hand Knitted Afghans

11184013. Large 50"x70" and over 11184014. Small Under 50"x70

SECTION 18.5: YOUTH QUILTING

Premiums: 1st 2nd 3rd 4th 5th

> Ribbon Sticker \$5.00 \$4.00 \$3.00 \$2.00

Quilted Christmas Items 11185011. Miniature Quilts - max size 20" x 20"

11185001. Wall Hangings no min

11185002. Ornaments 11185012. Others

11185003. Tree Skirts

11185004. Stocking

11185005. Others 11185013. Jacket

11185014. Vest

Quilted Household Accessories

11185006. Placemats-set of two

11185007. Pillows

11185008. Wall Hangings

11185009. Table Cover or Runner

11185010. Quilo

Quilted Fashion Accessories

11185015. Others - List

Quilt Tops

11185016. Machine Sewn 11185017. Hand Sewn

SECTION 18.6: YOUTH QUILTS

Premiums: 1st 2nd 3rd 4th 5th

> \$5.00 \$4.00 \$3.00 \$2.00 Ribbon Sticker

Crib Quilt-Hand Quilted By exhibitor

11186001. Pieced/patchwork

11186002. Applique

11186003. Applique/pieced combo

11186004. Embroidered

Crib Quilts-Machine Quilted by exhibitor

11186005. Pieced/patchwork

11186006. Applique

11186007. Applique/Pieced Combo

11186008. Embroidered

11186009. Other

Crib Quilts-Tied by Exhibitor

11186010. Pieced/patchwork

11186011. Applique

11186012. Applique/Pieced Combo

11186013. Embroidered

11186014. Other

Crib Quilts-Machine Quilted on a professional quilting machine, must identify quilter - Long Arm

11186015. Pieced/patchwork

11186016. Applique

11186017. Applique/Pieced Combo

11186018. Embroidered

11186019. Other

Small Quilt-Hand Quilted By exhibitor - 50x60" and under

11186020. Pieced/patchwork

11186021. Applique

11186022. Applique/pieced combo

11186023. Embroidered

11186024. Other

Small Quilts-Machine Quilted by exhibitor - 50x60" and under

11186025. Pieced/patchwork

11186026. Applique

11186027. Applique/Pieced Combo

11186028. Embroidered

11186029. Other

Small Quilts-Tied by Exhibitor - 50x60" and under

11186030. Pieced/patchwork

11186031. Applique

11186032. Applique/Pieced Combo

11186033. Embroidered

11186034. Other

Small Quilts-Machine Quilted on a professional quilting machine, must identify quilter - Long Arm - 50x60" and under

11186035. Pieced/patchwork

11186036. Applique

11186037. Applique/Pieced Combo

11186038. Embroidered

11186039. Other

Large Quilt-Hand Quilted By exhibitor - 50x60" and over

11186040. Pieced/patchwork

11186041. Applique

11186042. Applique/pieced combo

11186043. Embroidered

11186044. Other

Large Quilts-Machine Quilted by exhibitor - 50x60" and over

11186045. Pieced/patchwork

11186046. Applique

11186047. Applique/Pieced Combo

11186048. Embroidered

11186049. Other

Large Quilts-Tied by Exhibitor - 50x60" and Over

11186050. Pieced/patchwork

11186051. Applique

11186052. Applique/Pieced Combo

11186053. Embroidered

11186054. Other

Large Quilts-Machine Quilted on a professional quilting machine, must identify quilter - Long Arm - 50x60" and over

11186055. Pieced/patchwork

11186056. Applique

11186057. Applique/Pieced Combo

11186058. Embroidered

11186059. Other

Quilts made by a group

11186060. Hand Tied 11186061. Hand Quilted

11186062. Machine Quilted

SECTION 18.7: YOUTH RUGS

Premiums: 1st 2nd 3rd 4th 5th

\$5.00 \$4.00 \$3.00 \$2.00 Ribbon Sticker

Braided Rug 11187005. Wool

11187001. Cotton 11187006. Other

11187002. Man-made fibers 11187007. Hooked Rug-original

11187003. Wool 11187008. Original Design

Crocheted Rug

11187004. Cotton

SECTION 18.8: YOUTH PLASTIC CANVAS

Premiums: 1st 2nd 3rd 4th 5th

\$5.00 \$4.00 \$3.00 \$2.00 Ribbon Sticker

11188001. Holiday - Christmas 11188005. Wall Hanging 11188002. Holiday - other 11188006. Original Design

11188003. Toys 11188007. Other

11188004. Purse

SECTION 18.9: YOUTH HAND SPUN 100% WOOL

Premiums: 1st 2nd 3rd 4th 5th

\$5.00 \$4.00 \$3.00 \$2.00 Ribbon Sticker

Skein of yarn

11189001. Single ply - 1 oz minimum

11189002. Two or more ply - 2 oz minimum

Hand dyed by exhibitor - 2 oz minimum

11189003. Commercial Dye (attach a 3x5 card

and specify dye use)

11189004. Natural Dye (describe and attach

3x5 card)

Hand Knitted Item

11189005. Garment

11189005. Accessory

Crocheted Item

11189006. Garment 11189008. Clothing 11189007. Accessory 11189009. Purse

11189010. Hat

Felted Items-must be wool or other animal 11189011. Household items fiber. Knitted from hand spun yarn then 11189012. Other

felted

SECTION 19: Youth Arts, Photography, and Crafts

Show Rules:

1. Please see Department 19 for class rules

2. See below for youth classes

SECTION 19.1: YOUTH FINE ARTS

Youth ages under 13 years old Teen ages 13 to 19 years old

Premiums: 2nd 3rd 1st

> \$15.00 \$10.00 \$5.00

11191001. Youth Oil 11191004. Youth Acrylics 11191008. Youth Mixed

11191002. Youth 11191005. Youth Pencil Media

11191006. Youth Pen Watercolor 11191009. Youth Charcoal

11191003. Youth Pastels 11191007. Youth Ink

> 2nd 3rd Premiums: 1st

> > \$20.00 \$15.00 \$10.00

11191010. Teen Oil 11191013. Teen Acrylics 11191017. Teen Mixed

11191011. Teen 11191014. Teen Pencil Media

Watercolor 11191015. Teen Pen 11191018. Teen Charcoal

11191012. Teen Pastels 11191016. Teen Ink

SECTION 19.2: YOUTH PHOTOGRAPHY

Photographs will be judged by the following criteria: impact, theme, creativity, composition, presentation, and technical ability

Worked deemed inappropriate in subject matter will not be shown.

- 1. All works must be original by the exhibitor
- 2. Prints must be at least 5x7 in size, not to exceed 18" outside if using a frame
- 3. Any photo that you have taken that you feel has merit can be entered into this Department

Premiums: 1st 2nd 3rd

> \$25.00 \$15.00 \$10.00

> > BEST OF SHOW \$25

11192001, Framed Photos 11192002. Unframed photos

SECTION 19.3:YOUTH HANDICRAFTS

- 1. This section includes articles made of wax, leather, cone, bead, and shell. Does not include knitting, crocheting, quilting (see Dept. 18)
 - 2. All exhibits must be made by the exhibitor. No commercial articles accepted.
 - 3. All Exhibits must have not been exhibited at the fair in previous years.

| Premiums: | 1st | 2nd | 3rd | 4th |
|-----------|--------|--------|--------|--------|
| | \$5.00 | \$4.00 | \$3.00 | \$2.00 |

Creative Article - other than Holiday

11193001. Wreath

11193002. Table or Mantle Arrangement 11193003. Door Decor Other Than Wreath

11193004. Other

Creative Holiday Article

11193005. Wreath

11193006. Table or Mantle Arrangement 11193007. Door Decor Other than Wreath

11193008 Other

Household Furnishings

11193009. Large Hard Wood Furniture

11193010. Large Soft Wood Furniture 11193011. Small Hard Wood Furniture

11193012. Small Soft Wood Furniture

Woodworking

11193013. Wood Carving or router

11193014. Lathe Turning

11193015. Saw

11193016. Woodburning

Metal Work

11193017. Jewelry

11193018. Tin Punch

11193019. Wrought Iron

11193020. Other useful

11193021. Creative and Traditional Dolls

Department 12- Hay and Grains

SECTION 1: Hay

Show Rules:

- 3. Long hay only. An exhibit shall consist of a bale section at least 8" thick or an equivalent amount if cut from hay in the mow.
- 4. Display in plastic bags- white or clear(preferred)
 - a. BAGS MUST BE UNSCENTED

Premiums: 1st 2nd 3rd \$8.00 \$6.00 \$4.00

120101. Alfalfa - First Cutting;

Alfalfa from stands at least one year old with not over 10% grasses

120102. Alfalfa - Later Cutting;

Alfalfa with not over 10% grasses

120103. Alfalfa-Grass Mixed - First Cutting:

A mixture of alfalfa and grass with over 50% being alfalfa

120104. Grass-Alfalfa Mixed - First Cutting:

A mixture of alfalfa and grass with over

50% being grass

120105. Alfalfa-Grass Mixed - Later Cutting:

A mixture of alfalfa and grass with over

50% being alfalfa

120106. Grass-Alfalfa Mixed - Later Cutting:

A mixture of alfalfa and grass with over

50% being grass

120107. Clover:

Clover with not over 20% grasses

120108. Clover-Grass Mixed - Any Cutting:

A mixture of clover and grass with at

least 50% grasses

120109. Orchardgrass - First Cutting:

Pure species at least 90% orchardgrass

120110. Timothy- First Cutting:

Pure Species at least 90% Timothy

120111. Other Species Grass - First Cutting:

Pure Species (e.g. brome, fescue, etc.)

at least 90%

120112. Mixed Grass - First Cutting:

A mixture of 2 or more grass species,

must be 90% grass

120113. Grass - Later Cutting;

Must be 90% Grass

SECTION 2: Silage

Show Rules:

- 3. Silage-crop must be named.
- 4. Exhibits shall consist of 10 pounds
 - a. Large size plastic bags are excellent containers for transporting or showing samples Prefer clear bags

Premiums: 1st 2nd 3rd \$8.00 \$6.00 \$4.00

120201. High Moisture Corn - whole Shelled 120204. Baleage - Grass 120202. High Moisture Corn - Ground Ear 120205. Baleage - Legume 120203. Baleage - Small Grain 120206. Corn - Silage

SECTION 3: Small Grain

Show Rules:

2. Grain to be displayed in clear glass quart jars with lids or 1 gallon clear plastic ziplock bags.

| | Premiums: | 1st \$8.00 | 2nd \$6.00 | 3rd \$4.00 |
|--|-----------|---------------|--|---------------|
| 120301. Barley 120302. Oats 120303. Wheat 120304. Rye | | | 120305. E 120306. S 120307. S 120308. C | Soybean |

Department 13 - Vegetables and Herbs

Show Rules:

- 1. Please read premium material carefully and follow all regulations. If an entry requires five specimens be sure to exhibit that number and not more or less, or your entry may be disqualified. Do not mix varietal types.
- 2. All Entries must be grown by exhibitor
- 3. Exhibitors are only permitted 1 entry per class/subclass

SECTION 1: VEGETABLES

In selecting vegetables for exhibition, please choose specimens that would bring the highest market price. Do select specimens too large or mature; select medium to large specimens with highest quality.

The following factors are generally used by the vegetable judge:

- 1. Trueness to variety type, no combination of varieties
- 2. Uniformity in shape, size, and color. Market quality.
 - 3. Condition, cleanliness and maturity
 - 4. Freedom from disease and insects

| Premiums: | 1st | 2nd | 3rd | 4th | 5th |
|-----------|--------|--------|------------|--------|----------------|
| | \$4.00 | \$3.50 | \$2.50 | \$2.00 | Ribbon Sticker |
| | | BE | ST OF SHOW | \$25 | |

13101. Asparagus - 3 stems

13118. Other Specimen Cabbage

Beans - Snap bush type (5 pods)

13102. Green pod Beans

13103. Lima Beans

13104. Yellow Pod Beans

13105. Pole Beans

13106. Pole Beans

13107. Purple Pod Beans

13108. Horticultural or bi-color Beans

13109. Other Variety Bean

Beets - 3 roots topped

13110. Red Beets

13111. Golden Beets

13112. Other Variety Beet

Broccoli - 1 head

13113. Broccoli

Cabbage - 1 head

13114. White Cabbage

13115. Red Cabbage

13116. Savoy Cabbage

13117. Specialty Cabbage

Carrots - 3 roots (topped)

13119. Short (under 3 inch) Carrots

13120. Half Long (5-7 inches) Carrots

13121. Long (over 7 inch) Carrots

Cauliflower - 1 head

13122. White Cauliflower

13123. Purple Cauliflower

Cucumbers

13124. Pickling (under 3") - 5 specimens

13125. Pickling (3"-5") - 2 specimens

13126. Slicing (over 5") - 2 Specimens

Eggplant - 1 specimen

13127. Eggplant

Kale - 3 stalks in water

13128. Red Kale

13129. Green Kale

Kohlrabi - 3 specimens

13130. Kohlrabi

Lettuce - 1 head or 5 leaves in water

13131. Butter Head types (smooth)

13132. Green Leaf Type (any variety)

13133. Specialty Greens (Arugula, Mustard)

13134. Crisp Head types

Onions (bulbs) - 3 specimens

13135. White Onion

13136. Red Onion

13137. Yellow Onion.

13138. Sweet or spanish Onion

13139. Bunching onions

13140. Leaks

Peas - 5 pods

13141. Sugar Snap Peas

13142. Snow Peas

Peppers - 2 Specimens

13143. Green Bell Peppers

13144. Green Pointed Peppers

13145. Hot or Cherry Peppers

13146. Yellow Bell Peppers

13147. Purple Bell Peppers

13148. Frying or Roasting Peppers

13149. Red Bell Peppers

13150. Jalapeno Peppers

13151. Other Variety Peppers

Potatoes - 3 tubers, all washed

13152. Katahdin or Superior

13153. Kennebec, Norchip or other named white skinned varieties.

13154. Yukon Gold or other named white skinned varieties.

13155. Russet, Norkotah or other named russeted skin variety

13156. Red skin varieties

13157. Blue Skin varieties

13158. Purple Skin Varieties

13159. Specialty (including fingerlings)

13160. Other Varieties not included above

Radishes - 3 specimens

13161. Small Round Radishes

13162. White Icicle Radishes

Summer Squash - 2 specimens

13163. Bush Scallop - Patty Pan

13164. Zucchini Squash

13165. Crookneck

13166. Straight neck

13167. Spaghetti neck

13168. Other Variety Squash

Swiss Chard - 3 stalks in water

13169. White Swiss Chard

13170. Red Swiss Chard

13171. Other Variety Swiss Chard

Tomatoes Large fruited - 3 Specimens

13172. Italian Tomatoes

13173. Green Tomatoes

13174. Pink Tomatoes

13175. Red Tomatoes

13176. Yellow Tomatoes

13177. Heirloom Tomatoes

Tomatoes small fruited - 3 Specimens

13178. Cherry or Cherry shaped

13179. Pear shaped

13180. Plum shaped

13181. Paste

Dried Gourds

13182. One Variety - 1 specimen

13183. Mixed Collection - 3 or more kinds

attractively displayed

13184. Gourd Craft

Tremendous Tomato Largest by weight

13185. Tremendous Tomato

Squash or Zucchini Baseball Bat

13186. Baseball Bat

Most Unusually shaped Vegetable

13187. Most Unusually shaped vegetables

Premiums: 1st 2nd 3rd 4th \$15.00 \$13.00 \$11.00 \$9.00

Best Vegetable Art or Craft - Use at least 1 Vegetable and any other props and supplies

13188. Vegetable Art or Craft

Market Basket or Chopping Bowl - 5 or more kinds of vegetables

13189. Market Basket/Chopping Bowl

SECTION 2: HERBS

In selecting herbs, pick out a perfect specimen, then select others as similar to it as possible. Do not mix specimens of different Maturity.

The following factors are generally used by the Herb judge:

1. Condition, no blemishes

2. Freedom from disease and insects

3. Leaf quality

Echinacea

Premiums: 1st 2nd 3rd 4th 5th \$4.00 \$3.50 \$2.50 \$2.00 Ribbon Sticker

BEST OF SHOW \$25

Anise 13217. Cilantro 13201. Anise Comfrey 13218. Comfrey **Angelica**

13202. Angelica Coriander

Basil 13219. Coriander Leaf 13203. Large Leaf or Genovese type pesto 13220. Coriander Seed

13204. Scented or specialty Basils **Curry Plant**

13205. Purple Basils 13221. Curry Plant 13206. Bush Basils Dill

13207. Other Basil Varieties 13222. Dill Leaf 13223. Dill Seed

Bee Balm

13208. Bee Balm

Borage

13209. Borage 13224. Echinacea

Caraway **Fennel**

13210. Caraway Leaf 13225. Fennel **Feverfew** 13211. Caraway Seed

Catnip 13226. Feverfew

13212. Catnip Garlic - 2 bulbs

Chamomile 13227. Stiff Neck Varieties 13213. Chamomile 13228. Softneck Varieties

Chervil 13229. Elephant 13214. Chervil Gooseberries

Chives 13230. Gooseberries

13215. Common Chives Horehound

13216. Garlic Chives 13231. Horehound

Cilantro Hyssop 13232. Hyssop

Lavender

13233. Common or English Lavender

13234. French or any other variety

Lemon Balm

13235. Lemon Balm

Lemon Grass

13236. Lemon Grass

Lemon Verbena

13237. Lemon Verbena

Licorice

13238. Licorice

Lovage

13239. Lovage

Marjoram

13240. Marjoram

Mint

13241. Peppermint

13242. Spearmint

13243. Chocolate Mint

13244. Apple, orange, Pineapple mint

13254. Catmint

13256. Other Mint Varieties

Oregano

13257. Greek Oregano

13258. Golden Oregano

Parsley

13259. Curled Parsley

13260. Flat Parsley

Rosemary

13261. Rosemary

Rue

13262. Rue

Sage

13263. Clary Sage

13264. Common Sage

Premiums:

1st \$15.00 2nd \$13.00 3rd \$11.00 4th

5th

\$9.00

Ribbon Sticker

Herb arrangements and Crafts

13289. 6 or more herbs arranged in container

13290. Wreath of herbs

13291. Potpourri - include list of ingredients

13269. Other Sage Varieties

Salad Burnet

13265. Purple Sage

13266. Tricolor Sage

13267. Golden Sage

13268. Pineapple Sage

13270. Salad Burnet

0 4 11

Santolina

13271. Santolina

Savory

13272. Summer Savory

13273. Winter Savory

Shallots

13274.Shallots

Tansy

13275. Tansy

Tarragon

13276. Tarragon

Thyme

13277. Common Thyme

13278. Lemon Thyme

13279. Variegated Thyme

13280. Creeping Thyme

13281. Wooly Thyme

13282. Silver Thyme

13283. Other Thyme Varieties

Woodruff, Sweet

13284. Sweet Woodruff

Wormwood

13285. Annual (Sweet Annie)

13286. Silver Foliage Types

Yarrow

13287. Yarrow

Other Herbs not listed

13288. Other Herb Species

Vinegars - Include list of ingredients

13292. Fruited Vinegar

13293. Flowered Vinegar

13294. Single Herb Vinegar

13295. Mix herb Vinegar

Department 15- Home Produced Products

Show Rules:

1. All products must have been made by the exhibitors.

SECTION 1: BAKED PRODUCTS

- 1. Please use disposable plates for display. Please cover items with plastic wrap or zip lock bags.
- 2. Must provide a copy of the recipe, entries brought in for check-in without a recipe may be rejected.
- 3. No products that must be refrigerated, products that are brought in for check-in that must be refrigerated may be rejected or disqualified.
 - 4. For specific rules regarding the Special Baking Contest please see their rules on the Fair Website.
 - 5. ALL BAKED GOODS WILL BECOME PROPERTY OF TROY FAIR AFTER Checked-in
 - 6. See Appendix II, III, and IV for additional rules for Special Baking classes

| Premiums: | 1st | 2nd | 3rd | 4th | 5th |
|--------------------------|----------------|----------------|----------------|--------|----------------|
| | \$5.00 | \$4.00 | \$3.00 | \$2.00 | Ribbon Sticker |
| Special Baking Premiums: | 1st \$25.00 | 2nd \$15.00 | 3rd \$10.00 | | |

Special Baking Contest

151001. Apple Pie

151002. Chocolate Cake

151003. Angel Food Contest

Muffins - ½ doz muffins on a disposable

151005. Fruit Muffins

151006. Other Muffins

Quick Breads - 1 full loaf in tack in a sealed

ziplock bag

151007. Nut Breads

151008. Fruit Breads

151009. Zucchini Breads

151010. Banana Breads

Yeast Breads - 1 full loaf in tack in a sealed

ziplock bag

151011. White

151012. Whole Wheat

151013. Other Yeast Breads

Machine Breads - - 1 full loaf in tack in a

sealed ziplock bag

151014. White Machine Breads

151015. Whole Wheat

Rolls - 6 rolls uniform in size and shape on a

tray/plate covered in plastic wrap

151016. Yeast Dinner Rolls

151017. Cinnamon Rolls

151018. Other Rolls

Cupcakes (scratch baked)- ½ doz cupcakes on a disposable tray/plate covered in plastic

wrap

151019. White

151020. Chocolate

151021. Other

Cupcakes (Decorated)- ½ doz cupcakes on a disposable tray/plate covered in plastic wrap

151022. White

151023. Chocolate

151024. Other

Pies - 1 whole pie in a disposable pie pan

151025. 1 crusted Fruit

151026. 2 crusted Fruit

151027, Custard Based

151028. Cream Based

151029. Other Pies

Cookies - 1/2 doz cookies on a disposable

tray/plate covered in plastic wrap.

151030. Bar

151031. Brownies

151032. Drop

151033. Rolled

151034. No Bake

151035. Whoopie Pies

151036. Other Cookies

Fudge - 6 uniform pieces on a disposable

tray/plate covered in plastic wrap.

150137. Chocolate

150138. Peanut Butter

150139. Other Fudge

General

Other Baked items

SECTION 2: CANNED OR DRIED PRODUCTS

Premiums: 1st 2nd 3rd 4th 5th

\$5.00 \$4.00 \$3.00 \$2.00 Ribbon Sticker

Canned Fruit

152001. Apples

152002. Applesauce

152003. Blackberries

152004. Blueberries - Huckleberries

152005. Cherries, Dark with pits

152006. Cherries, Red Sour, Pitted

152007. Cherries, White, with-without pits

152008. Elderberries

152009. Grapes

152010. Peaches

152011. Pears

152012. Plums

152013. Raspberries; black

152014. Raspberries; Red

152015. Rhubarb

152016. Fruit Pie Filling

152017. Display of Canned Fruit

152018. Cherries, Red with-without pits

152019. Other

Canned Vegetables

152020. Asparagus

152021.Beans; Green

152022. Beans; Lima

152023. Beans; Yellow

152024. Beets

152025. Broccoli

152026. Carrots

152027. Cauliflowers

152028. Corn

152029. Peas

152030. Potatoes

152031. Pumpkin-Winter Squash

152032. Sauerkraut

152033. Tomatoes

152034. Tomato Sauce; Plain; with Vegetables;

with meat

152035. Soup; Tomato; Other

152036. Display of Canned Vegetables (3 Jars,

each a different vegetable)

152037. Other

Canned Meats

152038. Beef

152039. Beef Tongue

152040.Poultry

152041. Pork

152042. Sausage

152043. Scrapple

152044. Veal

152045. Spare Ribs

152046. Venison

152047. Soup Stock

152048. Mincemeat; with meat

152049. Display of Canned Meat - 3 jars, each

of a different meat

152050. Other

| | Canned Relishes |
|----------|------------------|
| l'alda a | 152070 Discalili |

Pickles 152070. Piccalilli 152051. Beans 152071.Pepper 152052. Beets 152072. Zucchini 152053. Cauliflower 152073. Tomato Creole

152054. Chow-Chow 152074. Corn

152055. Cucumber-Bread and butter 152075. Green Vegetable

152056. Cucumber-Dill 152076. Salsa

152057. Cucumber-Mixed 152077. Beet Relish

152058. Cucumber-Mustard 152078. Red Tomato Relish 152059. Cucumber-Sweet 152079. Green Tomato Relish

152060. Cucumber-Sour 152061. Cucumber-Icicle

152062. Cucumber-Brown Sugar Chunk **Canned Soups and Sauces**

152063. Ripe 152080.Catsup-Ketchup 152064. Onions 152081. Chili Sauce 152065. Peppers 152082. Spaghetti

152066. Dill Beans 152083. Vegetable Soup 152067. Green Tomato Dill 152084. Vegetable Beef Soup

152068. Banana Pickles 152085. Pizza Sauce

152069. Mixed Mustard Pickle 152086. Chicken Stock 152087. Beef Stock 152088. BBQ Sauce

SECTION 3: BUTTERS, HONEY SPREADS, JAMS, JELLIES, MARMALADES, AND PRESERVES

Premiums: 1st 2nd 3rd 4th 5th \$4.00 \$3.00 \$5.00 \$2.00 Ribbon Sticker

153012. Peach **Butter** 153013. Plum 153001. Apple

153002. Grape 153014. Raspberry; black 153003. Peach 153015. Raspberry; red

153004. Pear 153016. Rhubarb 153005. Other 153017. Strawberry 153018. Mixed Fruit

Honey Spreads

153019. Display of Jams (3 jars of different 153006. Apple iam)

153007. Pear 153020. Other

153008. Others - Label by name

Jams

153009. Blackberry **Jellies**

153010. Blueberry 153021. Apple 153011. Cherry 153022. Blackberry 153023. Cherry

153024. Currant

153025. Elderberry

153026. Grape

153027. Peach

153028. Plum

153029. Raspberry; Black

153030. Raspberry; Red

153031. Mint

153032. Blueberry

153033. Strawberry

153034. Mixed Fruit

153035. Other

Marmalades

153036. Apricot

153037. Grape

153038. Orange

153039. Others - Label by name

Juices

153040. Apple

153041. Grape

153042. Tomato; Plain; Vegetable Blend

153043. Display of Juices

153044. Other

Department 17- Floral Exhibits

Show Rules:

- 1. The exhibitor must have grown all plants/flowers entered for competition. Plants must have been the property of the exhibitor for at least two months prior to the time of exhibition. (EXCEPTION: Wildflower Arrangement)
- 2. The exhibitor is limited to one entry in each class or subclass to be judged. (e.g. Section 11; Class 54A; Rose, Tea). **Exception:** Exhibitors may enter more than one entry in classes labeled "**other**", if the entries are of different cultivars, since each cultivar will be judged separately at the discretion of the judges. One stem for Large specimens, 3 stems for most classes.
- 3. Please enter in the class/subclass that is listed. Please look it up beforehand if you do not know it. Check under both botanical name and common name. If it is not listed, you may enter in the "other" class that is most appropriate. (e.g. "Specimen Flowers: Others" or "Flowering Container: Others"). Please write the specific name of the flower cultivar on the tag.
- 4. Any plant or flower manifestly unfit to show may be excluded by the management, and the management may at any time order the removal of an exhibit which is in bad condition or is infested with noxious insects or diseases. Preferably no leaves on specimens should be below the water line as it will lead to decay. All specimens should be conditioned for peak performance at the time of judging.
- 5. Maximum care will be taken of the plants, containers, and accessories until exhibitors can reclaim them but the Fair cannot be responsible for damage or loss. *Please do not use any valuable and/or favorite vases*.
- 6. Exhibitor is responsible for furnishing vases that are appropriately sized. (NO PAPER OR STYROFOAM CUPS, or containers prone to tipping). Please place a drainage plate under pots. With container-grown plants, the appropriateness of the container <u>will be considered in judging</u>. Hanging pots should contain plants whose growth overhangs the container.
- 7. NO artificial flowers permitted. Only Dish Gardens, Fairy Gardens, Terrariums, and Large Displays may include artificial and/or decorative items, however living plants must <u>predominate</u>.
- 8. **Every effort should be made to enter before the fair.** Tags will be printed and available to attach as soon as possible. Fair entries should be entered early and scratched if not shown, rather than delayed until the time of the show. You may enter on the day of Floral Show Judging IF computer personnel can accommodate you. Thank you!

AWARDS FOR SENIOR & JUNIOR DIVISIONS

Best of show Awards- Best exhibit in plants; Best exhibit in specimen flowers \$25.00 each Sweepstakes Award- Exhibitor with the greatest number of blue ribbons in the show - \$5.00 Most Unusual Award- Plant or flower exhibit judged to be most unusual - \$5.00 Tropical Award- Any plant judged to be best tropical plant \$5.00 Dan Roy Memorial Award- Best Exhibit in Large Display - \$ 20.00 (Cash Sponsor)

Premiums: 1st 2nd 3rd 4th \$5.00 \$4.00 \$3.00 \$2.00 SECTION 1: Flowering Container-Grown Plants (non-hanging

170101. African Violets - Single (*Streptocarpusionanthus*, etc.) 170102. African Violets - Double (*Streptocarpusionanthus*, etc.)

170103. African Violets - Other (*Streptocarpusionanthus*, etc.) 170104. *Begonia* 170105. *Clivia*

170106. Geraniums (*Pelargonium*) 170107. Orchids (*Phalaenopsis*)

170108. *Oxalis (*Shamrock plant) 170109. Others

SECTION 2: Foliage Container-Grown Plants (non-flowering)

Note - Jade and other Succulents are to be entered under Section 6: Cacti & Succulents

 170201. Begonia
 170205. Other Ivy

 170202. Coleus
 170206. Philodendron

 170203. Ferns Polupodiopsida
 170207. Pothos

 170204. English Ivy (Hedera helix)
 170208. Others

SECTION 3: Dish Garden

3 or more types of plants arranged & growing in a container. Container may not be greater than 18 inches in any dimension.

170301. Flowering Dish Garden (at least 1 170302. Foliage Dish Garden plant must be flowering) 170303. Fairy Dish Garden*

*A miniature enchanted landscape where a fairy could dwell. Should include 3 or more flowering and/or foliage living plants in an appropriate open, shallow container (<u>maximum</u> 18" length or width x <u>maximum</u> 9" high). It may include miniature pathways, dwellings, furniture, etc. <u>but at least 50% of the garden must be living plants</u>. To be judged on creativity, composition, balance and proportional scale of design as well as perfection of plant material.

SECTION 4: Terrarium or Closed Container

May include accessories, small amphibians, etc. but should be predominantly living plants

170401, All Terrariums

SECTION 5: Hanging Plants

A hanging plant will be judged on appropriateness to hanging form as well as condition, etc.

170501. Hanging Flowering Fuschia
170502. Hanging Flowering Pertunia
170503. Other Flowering Hanging plant
170507. Mixed Hanging Plant - more than 3

170504. Hanging Foliage Ivy plants flowering and/or foliage

SECTION 6: Cacti and Succulents

170601. Christmas type Cactus 170605. Hens & Chicks

(Schlumbergera) 170606. Jade

170602. Orchid Cactus (*Epiphyllum*) 170607. Kalanchoe

Tools on a succession (Epiphymann)

170603. Other Cacti 170608. Other Succulents

170604. Aloe

170609. Cacti or Succulent Dish Garden - 3 or more types growing in a container that

is no greater than 18 inches in any dimension

SECTION 7: Large Creative Displays

1 or more plants grown in barrels, wagons, tubs, etc. In <u>containers larger than 18" in any dimension, to be displayed on the floor</u>

170701. Best large display will be awarded the Dan Roy Memorial Award (\$20), in addition to First Place Ribbon - to be judged on creativity, composition, and balance of the overall design, as well as health and perfection of the blooms and plant material

SECTION 8: Wildflower Designs

A wildflower is a flower that can grow in Bradford County in the wild.

Please harvest responsibility; no endangered plants, etc. Wild greens and grassesmay also be used in the design.
Container may be a dish, jar, or object like a shoe. Oasis or frogs may be used to arrange stems but should not be visible. (Examples: Oxeye Daisy, Fleabane, Bergamot, Timothy, Milkweed, Rudbeckia, Ferns) Originality, composition will be considered, as well as conditioning of plant material.

170801. Small - Under 12 inches including container

170802. Large - Over 12 inches, including container

SECTION 9: Arboreal (Woody Branches)

Entries should be a single (1) woody branch, not to exceed 24 inches in height, cut from a tree or shrub.

Apical tip (the growing point of the branch) and at least 2 nodes (where leaf attaches to stem) must be present.

All Exhibits must be fresh and well-conditioned. Flowers, nuts, cones, berries may be present.

No foliage below the water line. Wedging and/or ballast may be used.

170901. Staghorn sumac (*Rhus typhina*) 170902. Eastern Red Cedar (*Juniperus virginiana*) 170903. Other Woody branches

<u>SECTION 10: Botanical Arts: Pressed Flower/Foliage Arrangement in a Frame</u> *Exhibitors must collect, press, dry, and arrange the flowers in a frame and cover with glass.*

171001. Small Frame - Under 8" maximum any dimension

171002. Large Frame - Over 8"

SECTION 11: Specimen Flowers

Exhibits must be cut flowers grown by the exhibitor

The uniformity, cleanliness, and freshness are important factors in judging entries

Flowers in each entry must be of one variety. Foliage specimens will not be judged (e.g. coleus)

Leaves below the water line should be removed

No ribbons or decorative attachments. However, wedging such as glass beads, saran wrap or chicken wire may be used to stabilize tall stems, but should not detract from the specimen.

Three (3) stems are required unless otherwise stated.* Others: One Stem or 3 according to size.

| 171101 Achiles atermics (Dearl A or | 171127 Cladialus 1 stam |
|--|---|
| 171101. Achilea ptarmica (Pearl A or | 171137. Gladiolus - 1 stem |
| Sneezewort) | 171138. Globe Thistle (<i>Echinops</i>) |
| 171102. Agastache (Anise Hyssop) | 171139. Gooseneck Loosestrife (<i>Lysimachia</i> |
| 171103. Ageratum | clethroides) |
| 171104. <i>Alstromeria</i> Peruvian Lily | 171140. <i>Helianthus</i> (Golden Glow, Perennial |
| 171105. Angelonia | Sunflower) |
| 171106. Baby's Breath (<i>Gypsophila</i>) | 171141. Hollyhocks (<i>Alcea</i>) - 1 stem |
| 171107. Bachelor's Button, Annual (<i>Centaurea</i> | 171142. White <i>Hydrangea</i> - 1 stem |
| cyanus) | 171143. Blue or other color <i>Hydrangea</i> - 1 stem |
| 171108. Bachelor's Button, peren. (Centaurea | 171144. Impatiens |
| cyanus) | 171145. Lantana |
| 171109. Balloon Flower (<i>Platycodon</i> | 171146. <i>Liatris</i> (Blazing Star) |
| grandiflorus) | 171147. Downward Facing Lily (<i>Lilium</i> |
| 171110. Bee Balm, scarlet (<i>Monarda didyma</i>) | Martagon) |
| 171111. Bee Balm, other (<i>Monarda fistulosa,</i> | 171148. Other Lily (<i>Lilium etc.</i>) |
| etc.) | 171149. Lisianthus (<i>Eustoma</i>) |
| 171112. Waxed <i>Begonia</i> Flower | 171150. Single Marigold (<i>Tagetes</i>) |
| 171113. Tuberous <i>Begonia</i> Flower | 171151. Other Marigold (crested/double) |
| 171114. Calendula (Pot Marigold) | 171152. Million Bells (Calibrachoa) |
| 171115. Calla Lily (Zantedeschia) - 1 stem | 171153. Nasturtium |
| 171116. Campanula Bellflower | 171154. Pansy (Larger <i>Viola</i> w/ 4 petals up, 1 |
| 171117. Crested Celosia - 1 stem | down) |
| 171118. Plumed Celosia - 3 stems | 171155. Pentas (starflower) |
| 171119. Common Purple Coneflower | 171156. Single <i>Petunia</i> |
| (Echinacea purpurea) | 171157. Other <i>Petunia</i> |
| 171120. Other cultivars Coneflower | 171158. Garden Phlox (<i>Phlox paniculata</i>) |
| 171121. Coral Bells (Heucheras) | 171159. Pincushion Flower (Scabiosa) |
| 171122. Coreopsis | 171160. Plume Poppy (<i>Macleaya cordata</i>) - 1 |
| 171123. Cosmos | stem |
| 171124. Cranesbill ('hardy' Geranium | 171161. California Poppy (<i>Escscholzia</i> |
| maculatum) | californica) |
| 171125. <i>Dahlia</i> Large Dinner Plate - 1 stem | 171162. Oriental Poppy (<i>Papaver</i>) |
| 171126. <i>Dahlia</i> Button - 3 stems | 171163. Portulaca |
| 171127. Dahlia Cacti - 1 stem | 171164. Tea Rose (<i>Rosa</i>) - 1 stem |
| 171128. Other <i>Dahlia</i> | 171165. Multi-flowered Rose (Rosa) |
| 171129. Daylily (<i>Hemerocallis</i>) - 1 stem | 171166. Miniature Rose (Rosa) |
| 171130. Delphinium - 1 stem | 171167. Other Rose (<i>Rosa</i>) |
| 171131. Dianthus (Pinks, Sweet William) | 171168. Single <i>Rudbeckia</i> (Gloriosa Daisy, |
| 171132. <i>Gaillardia</i> (Blanket Flower) | Black-eyed Susan) |
| 171133. Gazania (African Daisies) | 171169. Double Rudbeckia Cherokee Sunset |
| 171134. Geraniums (pelargoniums) | (0) 1 5 5 5 1 1 1 1 0 |
| u 5 | (Gloriosa Daisy, Black-eyed Susan |
| 171135. <i>Gerbera</i> (Transvaal Daisy) | (Gloriosa Daisy, Black-eyed Susan 171170. Russian Sage (<i>Perovskia atriplicifolia</i>) |

171136. Germianander (Teucrium)

171171. Salvia

- 171172. Sea Holly (Eryngium)
- 171173. Shasta Daisy (Leucanthemum)
- 171174. Tall Snapdragon (Antirrhinum) 1 stem
- 171175. Short Snapdragon (*Antirrhinum*) 3 stems
- 171176. Statice (Limonium)
- 171177. Strawflower (*Helianthus annuus*) 1 stem
- 171178. Sunflower (Helianthus annuus) 1 stem
- 171179. Sweet Pea (Lathyrus odoratus)
- 171180. Tansy (Tanacetum vulgare)

- 171181. *Veronica* (Speedwell, Georgia Blue, etc.)
- 171182. *Viola* (smaller than pansy, 2 petals up, 3 down)
- 171183. Yarrow (Achillea)
- 171184. Single Zinnia
- 171185. Semi-double Zinnia (center still visible)
- 171186. Double *Zinnia* (Center is hidden)
- 171187. Other Any unique variety specimen flower not listed above. See General Rule.

Department 18- Needlecraft

Show Rules:

- 1. One item may be entered in each class, except for group displays. All items must have been made by the exhibitor, MUST BE CLEAN, and not previously entered in this contest.
- 2. No item can compete as more than one entry, since each can be judged only once. Classification by the Fair Home Arts Committee is final.
- 3. If quality warrants, five prizes can be awarded. If a class has less than five entries, winners will be placed at the judge's discretion. Where premium is not listed see previous class.

SECTION 1: CLOTHING (MACHINE OR HAND SEWN)

| Premiums: | 1st | 2nd | 3rd | 4th | 5th |
|-----------|--------|---------|-----------|--------|----------------|
| | \$5.00 | \$4.00 | \$3.00 | \$2.00 | Ribbon Sticker |
| | | BEST OF | SHOW \$25 | | |

| Aprons | 181025. 2-piece outfit | |
|--------------------------|------------------------|--|
| 181001. Children's Apron | 181026. Miscellaneous | |

181002. Coverall 181003. Fancy Apron 181004. Half Apron Hats

181005. Kitchen Apron

181028. Wool **Children;s Garments** 181029. Synthetic Fabric 181006. Child's Suit (1-6 years) 181030. Others 181007. Girl's dress (1-6 years) 181008. Girl's dress (6-12 years) Jacket or Coat, any fabric 181031. Lined 181009. Children's sleepwear

181010. Cape or poncho

181011. Slacks, pants, shorts, or skirt 181012. Shit or blouse 181013. Coat or Jacket

181014. Infant's garment 181015. Children's special Occasion outfit

181016. Others - list

Cape or poncho, any fabric

181017. Lined 181018. Unlined

Dresses

181019. Cotton

181020. Evening or prom Gown

181021. Wedding Gown

181022. Silk or Silk Blend

181023. Synthetic

181024. Wool

181032. Unlined

181027. Cotton

Lingerie

181033. Housecoat or robe 181034. Ladies' sleepwear 181035. Men's sleepwear 181036. Ladies or girl's slip 181037. Others

Mending or Repair - garment should be labeled as to what was mended or repaired

181038. Any article - hand done mending 181039. Any article - machine done mending 181040. Any article - renovated or remodeled

Skirt and blouses

181041. Blouse w/sleeves 181042. Culottes, divided skirts 181043. Man's shirt

181044. Blouse, sleeveless

181045. Skirt

181046. Other

Casual wear

181047. Slacks or pants

181048. Shorts

181049. Vest

181050. Sweatshirt

181051. Others

181052. Suits - 2 or more pieces

Scarves - any fabric

181053. Head

181054. Neck

Maternity Clothes

181055. Dress

181056. Jumper

181057. Slacks

181058. Others

Fancy decorated sweatshirts or T-shirts

181059. Children's

181060. Adults

Miscellaneous Items - Machine or Hand Sewing

181061. Toys

181062. Placemats - set of 2

181063. Potholders - set of 2

181064. Hot pads - set of 2

181065. Pillowcases - set of 2

181066. Christmas ornaments - set of 2

181067. Tote Bag

181068. Decorative Items

181069. Fashion Accessories

181070. Household Accessories (Includes

Napkins (set of 2))

181071. Wall/Door Decorations

181072. Holiday Items

181073. Doll Clothes

181074. Other

Costumes

181075. Child

181076. Adult

SECTION 2: NEEDLEWORK (Knit, Crochet, Embroidery, etc.)

 Premiums:
 1st
 2nd
 3rd
 4th
 5th

 \$5.00
 \$4.00
 \$3.00
 \$2.00
 Ribbon Sticker

Bedspread

182001. Crocheted

182002. Hand Knitted

182003. Machine Knitted

182004. Woven

182005. Others

Carriage, Crib, or Lap Cover

182006. Crocheted

182007. Hand Knitted

182008. Machine Knitted

182009. Woven

182010. Others

Centerpieces or Doilies - Must be blocked

and/or stretched

182011. Crochet Edge

182012. Crochet (solid)

182013. Embroidered - Applique

182014. Embroidered - Crewel Work

182015. Embroidered - Cross Stitch

182016. Embroidered - Cut Work

182017. Embroidered - Drawn Work

182018. Embroidered - Eyelet

182019. Embroidered - Outline

182020. Embroidered - Solid

182021. Embroidered - Painted

182022. Hand Knitted

182023. Machine Knitted 182060. Girls 182024. Solid Tatting 182061.Stuffed animals - Small 182025. Tatted Edge 182062. Stuffed animals - Large 182026. Woven 182063. Others 182027. Others **Useful articles - Needlework** 182064. Potholders - set of 2 182065. Hot Pads - set of 2 **Cushion and Pillow Tops** 182066. Placemats - set of 2 182028. Bargello 182067. Magnets 182029. Crewel Work 182068. Home accessories 182030. Crochet 182069. Tote bag 182031. Embroidered 182070. Dish Cloths - set of 2 182032. Latch Hook 182071. Fashion accessories 182033. Counted Cross Stitch 182072. Others 182034. Needlepoint 182035. Novelty Holiday crafts (Knitted, Crocheted, etc.) 182036. Smocked 182073. Wall/Door Decorations 182037. Hand Knitted 182074. Toys 182038. Machine Knitted 182075. Centerpieces 182039. Woven 182076. Fashion Accessories 182077. Home Accessories 182040. Others 182078. Ornaments - set of 2 **Luncheon/Table Cloths** 182079. Others 182041. Embroidered - Applique 182042. Embroidered - Crewel Work Pictures - Up to 5x7" Framed (ready to 182043. Embroidered - Cross Stitch 182044. Embroidered - Cut Work 182080. Crewel Work 182045. Embroidered - Drawn Work 182081. Embroidered 182046. Embroidered - Eyelet 182082. Needlepoint 182047. Embroidered - Outline 182083. Punchwork 182048. Embroidered - Solid 182084. Cross Stitch 182049. Embroidered - Painted 182085. Counted Cross Stitch 182086. Quilted 182050. Crochet edge 182051. Crochet (solid) 182087. Machine Embroidered 182052. Others 182088. Others Dolls - Needlework (Knitted, crocheted, etc.) Pictures - 5x7"-12x16" Framed (ready to 182053. Bottle hang) 182054. Decorative 182089. Crewel Work 182055. Doll Clothes 182090. Embroidered 182056. Yarn 182091. Needlepoint 182057. Useful 182092. Punchwork 182058. Others 182093. Cross Stitch 182094. Counted Cross Stitch Toys - Needlework (Knitted, crocheted, etc.) 182095. Quilted 182059. Boys 182096. Machine Embroidered

182097. Others 182126. Knitted 182127. Hooked Pictures - Over 12x16" Framed (ready to 182128. Others hang) 182098. Crewel Work **Pillowcases** 182099. Embroidered 182129. Embroidered - Applique 182100. Needlepoint 182130. Embroidered - Crewel Work 182101. Punchwork 182131. Embroidered - Cross Stitch 182102. Cross Stitch 182132. Embroidered - Cut Work 182103. Counted Cross Stitch 182133. Embroidered - Drawn Work 182104. Quilted 182134. Embroidered - Eyelet 182105. Machine Embroidered 182135. Embroidered - Outline 182106. Others 182136. Embroidered - Solid 182137. Embroidered - Painted Pictures - Up to 5x7" - Hooped (ready to 182138. Crochet edge 182139. Crochet (Solid) hang) 182107. Crewel 182140. Tatted Edge 182108. Embroidered 182141. Tatted (Solid) 182109. Needlepoint 182142. Others 182110. Quilted 182111. Counted Cross Stitch **Towels** 182112. Others 182143. Embroidered - Applique 182144. Embroidered - Crewel Work Pictures - 5x7"-12x16" Hooped (ready to 182145. Embroidered - Cross Stitch hang) 182146. Embroidered - Cut Work 182113. Crewel 182147. Embroidered - Drawn Work 182114. Embroidered 182148. Embroidered - Evelet 182115. Needlepoint 182149. Embroidered - Outline 182116. Quilted 182150. Embroidered - Solid 182117. Counted Cross Stitch 182151. Embroidered - Painted 182118. Others 182152. Crocheted Edge 182153. Tatted Edge Pictures - Over 12x16" Hooped (ready to 182154. Knitted Edge 182155. Woven hang) 182119. Crewel 182156. Others 182120. Embroidered 182121. Needlepoint **Handkerchiefs** 182122. Quilted 182157. Crocheted Edge

182123. Counted Cross Stitch

182124. Others

Wall Hangings

182125. Crocheted

182157. Crocheted Edge 182158. Embroidered 182159. Hairpin Lace 182160. Hemstitched 182161. Tatted Edge

SECTION 3: KNIT OR CROCHET CLOTHING)

 Premiums:
 1st
 2nd
 3rd
 4th
 5th

 \$5.00
 \$4.00
 \$3.00
 \$2.00
 Ribbon Sticker

Caps - Hats

183001. Crocheted 183002. Hand Knitted

183003. Machine Knitted

Coats

183004. Crocheted 183005. Hand Knitted 183006. Machine Knitted

Dresses-Adults

183007. Crocheted 183008. Hand Knitted 183009. Machine Knitted

Dresses-Childs

183010. Crocheted 183011. Hand Knitted 183012. Machine Knitted

Adults Slippers/Socks

183013. Crocheted 183014. Hand Knitted 183015. Machine Knitted

Child's Slippers/Socks

183016. Crocheted 183017. Hand Knitted 183018. Machine Knitted

Booties

183019. Crocheted 183020. Hand Knitted 183021. Machine Knitted

Poncho, Cape, Shawl - Adult

183022. Crocheted 183023. Hand Knitted 183024. Machine Knitted

Poncho, Cape, Shawl- Child's

183025. Crocheted

183026. Hand Knitted 183027. Machine Knitted

Vest-Adult

183028. Crocheted 183029. Hand Knitted 183030. Machine Knitted

Adult Sweater

183031. Machine knit with sleeves 183032. Machine knit without sleeves

183033. Crocheted with sleeves

183034. Crocheted without sleeves 183035. Hand Knitted with sleeves

183036. Hand Knitted without sleeves

183037. Other

Child sweater

183038. Crocheted with sleeves

183039. Crocheted without sleeves

183040. Hand Knitted with sleeves

183041. Hand Knitted without sleeves

183042. Other

Sweater, Cap and Bootie set

183043. Crocheted

183044. Hand Knitted

183045. Machine Knitted

Baby Bunting

183046. Crocheted

183047. Hand Knitted

183048. Machine Knitted

Handbags/purses

183049. Crocheted

183050. Hand Knitted

183051. Machine Knitted

Scarves

183052. Crocheted 183053. Hand Knitted 183054. Machine Knitted

Mittens or gloves

183055. Crocheted 183056. Hand Knitted 183057. Machine Knitted

Needle Work - any article not listed above

183058. Crocheted 183059. Hand Knitted 183060. Machine Knitted

SECTION 4: AFGHANS

Premiums: 1st 2nd 3rd 4th 5th

\$5.00 \$4.00 \$3.00 \$2.00 Ribbon Sticker

Crocheted Afghans

184001. Large 50"x70" and over 184002. Small Under 50"x70"

Hand Knitted Afghans

184013. Large 50"x70" and over 184014. Small Under 50"x7

SECTION 5 : QUILTING

 Premiums:
 1st
 2nd
 3rd
 4th
 5th

 \$5.00
 \$4.00
 \$3.00
 \$2.00
 Ribbon Sticker

Quilted Christmas Items

185001. Wall Hangings 185002. Ornaments 185003. Tree Skirts

185004. Stocking

185005. Others

185011. Miniature Quilts - max size 20" x 20"

no min

185012. Others

Quilted Household Accessories

185006. Placemats-set of two

185007. Pillows

185008. Wall Hangings

185009. Table Cover or Runner

185010. Quilo

Quilted Fashion Accessories

185013. Jacket 185014. Vest

185015. Others - List

Quilt Tops

185016. Machine Sewn 185017. Hand Sewn

SECTION 6: QUILTS

Premiums: 1st 2nd 3rd 4th 5th \$5.00 \$4.00 \$3.00 \$2.00 Ribbon Sticker

Crib Quilt-Hand Quilted By exhibitor

186001. Pieced/patchwork

186002. Applique

186003. Applique/pieced combo

186004. Embroidered

186005. Other

Crib Quilts-Machine Quilted by exhibitor

186006. Pieced/patchwork

186007. Applique

186008. Applique/Pieced Combo

186009. Embroidered

186010. Other

Crib Quilts-Tied by Exhibitor

186011. Pieced/patchwork

186012. Applique

186013. Applique/Pieced Combo

186014. Embroidered

186015. Other

Crib Quilts-Machine Quilted on a professional quilting machine, must identify

quilter - Long Arm

186016. Pieced/patchwork

186017. Applique

186018. Applique/Pieced Combo

186019. Embroidered

186020. Other

Small Quilt-Hand Quilted By exhibitor -

50x60" and under

186021. Pieced/patchwork

186022. Applique

186023. Applique/pieced combo

186024. Embroidered

186025. Other

Small Quilts-Machine Quilted by exhibitor -50x60" and under

186026. Pieced/patchwork

186027. Applique

186028. Applique/Pieced Combo

186029. Embroidered

186030. Other

Small Quilts-Tied by Exhibitor - 50x60" and

under

186031. Pieced/patchwork

186032. Applique

186033. Applique/Pieced Combo

186034. Embroidered

186035, Other

Small Quilts-Machine Quilted on a professional quilting machine, must identify

quilter - Long Arm - 50x60" and under

186036. Pieced/patchwork

186037. Applique

186038. Applique/Pieced Combo

186039. Embroidered

186040. Other

Large Quilt-Hand Quilted By exhibitor -

50x60" and over

186041. Pieced/patchwork

186042. Applique

186043. Applique/pieced combo

186044. Embroidered

186045. Other

Large Quilts-Machine Quilted by exhibitor -

50x60" and over

186046. Pieced/patchwork

186047. Applique

186048. Applique/Pieced Combo

186049. Embroidered

186050. Other

Large Quilts-Tied by Exhibitor - 50x60" and

Over

186051. Pieced/patchwork

186052. Applique

186053. Applique/Pieced Combo

186054. Embroidered

186055. Other

Large Quilts-Machine Quilted on a professional quilting machine, must identify quilter - Long Arm - 50x60" and over

186056. Pieced/patchwork

186057. Applique

186058. Applique/Pieced Combo

186059. Embroidered

186060. Other

Quilts made by a group

186061. Hand Tied

186062. Hand Quilted

186063. Machine Quilted

SECTION 7: RUGS

Premiums: 1st 2nd 3rd 4th 5th

\$5.00 \$4.00 \$3.00 \$2.00 Ribbon Sticker

Braided Rug Crocheted Rug

187001. Cotton 187002. Man-made fibers 187005. Wool

187003. Wool 187006. Other

187007. Hooked Rug-original 187008. Original Design

SECTION 8: PLASTIC CANVAS

Premiums: 1st 2nd 3rd 4th 5th

\$5.00 \$4.00 \$3.00 \$2.00 Ribbon Sticker

188001. Holiday - Christmas 188005. Wall Hanging 188002. Holiday - other 188006. Original Design

188003. Toys 188007. Other

188004. Purse

SECTION 9: HAND SPUN 100% WOOL

Premiums: 1st 2nd 3rd 4th 5th

\$5.00 \$4.00 \$3.00 \$2.00 Ribbon Sticker

Skein of yarn 189001. Single ply - 1 oz minimum

189002. Two or more ply - 2 oz minimum

Hand dyed by exhibitor - 2 oz minimum

189003. Commercial Dye (attach a 3x5 card and specify dye use)
189004. Natural Dye (describe and attach 3x5 card)

Hand Knitted Item

189005. Garment 189006. Accessory

Crocheted Item

189007. Garment 189008. Accessory

Felted Items-must be wool or other animal fiber. Knitted from hand spun yarn then felted

189009. Clothing

189010. Purse

189011. Hat

189012. Household items

189013. Other

Department 19- Arts, Photography, and Crafts

Show Rules:

- 3. All entries must be the work of the exhibitor
- 4. All exhibits must be made since last year's fair
- 5. Limit of one entry in each specific class

SECTION 1: FINE ARTS

- 1. SIZE OF ENTRY LIMITED TO 36 INCHES IN ANY DIRECTION, INCLUDING FRAME
- 2. All work must be framed and original by the exhibitor, not previously submitted to the fair, and have been completed within the last 3 years.
- 3. Entries must be framed, **READY TO HANG WITH WIRE ATTACHED. MUST HAVE A WIRE TO HANG ON HOOKS.**
- 4. Reasonable care will be taken to protect all entries from loss/damage. THE FINE ARTS COUNCIL, or THE TROY FAIR ASSOCIATION ARE NOT RESPONSIBLE FOR ACCIDENTS, LOSS OR DAMAGE.
 - 5. Entries are limited to 3 total. One per medium, per artist.
- 6. Members of FACT have priority of exhibiting, open to residents of Bradford County with participants of other counties considered. If space limitations arise, Bradford County residents will have priority.
 - 7. Failure to comply with all rules will result in forfeit of awards, and exhibiting in the future.

| Premiums: | 1st | 2nd | 3rd |
|-----------|---------|---------|---------|
| | \$25.00 | \$15.00 | \$10.00 |

| 191001. Oil | 191006. Pen |
|--------------------|-------------|
| 191002. Watercolor | 191007. lnk |

191003. Pastels 191008. Mixed Media 191004. Acrylics 191009. Charcoal

191005. Pencil

SECTION 2: PHOTOGRAPHY

- 1. Photographs will be judged by the following criteria: impact, theme, creativity, composition, presentation, and technical ability
 - 2. Work deemed inappropriate in subject matter will not be shown.
 - 3. All works must be original by the exhibitor
 - 4. Prints must be at least 5x7 in size, not to exceed 18" outside if using a frame
 - 5. Any photo that you have taken that you feel has merit can be entered into this Department

| Premiums: | 1st | 2nd | 3rd |
|-----------|-------------------|---------|---------|
| | \$25.00 | \$15.00 | \$10.00 |
| | BEST OF SHOW \$25 | | |

192001. Framed Photos 192002. Unframed photos

SECTION 3: HANDICRAFTS

- 1. This section includes articles made of wax, leather, cone, bead, and shell. Does not include knitting, crocheting, quilting (see Dept. 18)
 - 2. All exhibits must be made by the exhibitor. No commercial articles accepted.
 - 3. All Exhibits must have not been exhibited at the fair in previous years.

Premiums: 1st 2nd 3rd 4th \$5.00 \$4.00 \$3.00 \$2.00

Creative Article - other than Holiday

193001. Wreath

193002. Table or Mantle Arrangement

193003. Door Decor Other Than Wreath

193004. Other

Creative Holiday Article

193005. Wreath

193006. Table or Mantle Arrangement

193007. Door Decor Other than Wreath

193008 Other

Household Furnishings

193009. Large Hard Wood Furniture

193010. Large Soft Wood Furniture

193011. Small Hard Wood Furniture

193012. Small Soft Wood Furniture

Woodworking

193013. Wood Carving or router

193014. Lathe Turning

193015. Saw

193016. Woodburning

Metal Work

193017. Jewelry

193018. Tin Punch

193019. Wrought Iron

193020. Other useful

193021. Creative and Traditional Dolls

Department 20- Group Exhibits

Booths will be judged by the following criteria: Attracts Attention, Arouse Interest, Conveys Message, Display and Artistic Arrangement, Workmanship, Originality - See Appendix IV for Rubric Show Rules:

- 1. The Skirting in front of booths must touch the floor
- 2. Grange name and number must be covered during judging
- 3. Booth size: 7' height x 8' width

Premiums: 1st 2nd 3rd 4th 5th \$120 \$110 \$100 \$90 \$80

201000. Open Group Exhibit Display

Department 21- Wine & Beer

Show Rules:

- 1. Wine entered must be wines produced under Federal Regulations code part 24
- 2. Only one entry (one bottle) per class per entrant
- All wines must be produced and bottled by the entrant. Wines produced and bottled may be from any year's grapes, grape concentrate, fruit, fruit juice, honey, vegetables, grains, blossoms or blend of these or other fermentables.
- 4. All bottles must be glass bottles labeled with corks, screw caps or sparkling wine closure devices
- 5. All bottles entered must be labeled as follows:
 - a. Date
 - b. Name of wine (if applicable)
 - c. Name(s) of grape(s), fruit(s), honey, or other fermentables
 - d. If blend, approximate percentage of components
- 6. Wine must be mature and made by fermentation and NOT blended with commercial wines
- 7. Wines may not be entered in subsequent years.
- 8. Any wine remaining after judging will be discarded. If you would like to pick up this remaining wine, please bring an empty replacement labeled bottle in exchange on Saturday after judging.

Premiums: 1st 2nd 3rd \$10 \$8 \$6

Best of Show: \$25

Wine 211001. Red; Sweet 211002. Red; Dry 211003. White; Sweet 211004. White; Dry 211005. Sparkling

limited to ciders, chocolate, Swedish Glogg, Flavored Seltzers, Flower wines)

Beer
211007. Light
211008. Amber
211009. IPA

211010. Dark

211006. Non-grape Wines(including but not

Department 23- Apiary and Maple Products

SECTION 1: MAPLE PRODUCTS

Premiums: 1st 2nd 3rd \$15 \$10 \$5

Maple Syrup

231001. Golden - 1pt 231002. Amber - 1pt 231003. Container-Dark - 1pt

231003. Container-Dark - 1pt.

Other Products

231005. Sugar Candy; individual pieces not

less than ½ lb.

231006. Cream; not less than ½ lb.

231007. Sugar, Crumb, not less than 1/2 lb.

SECTION 2: APIARY PRODUCTS

Premiums: 1st 2nd 3rd \$15 \$10 \$5

Bees Honey

232001. Any race; One Frame Observation

232004. Light Extracted - 1 lb. Jar
232005. Amber Extracted - 1 lb. Jar
232006. Dark Amber Extracted - 1 lb. Jar

Honeycombs

232002. Light - 2 sections 232003. Dark - 2 sections

Wax and Candles

232007. Beeswax, not less than 3lbs. Judged

on color and purity

232008. Dipped Candles (set of 2) 232009. Molded Candles (set of 2)

Department 24- Antique Farm Equipment

Premiums: 1st 2nd 3rd

\$30 \$20 \$10

Overall Best of Show

Antique Tractors

241001. Tractors up to 1940

241002. Tractors from 1940 up to 1950 241003. Tractors from 1950 up to 1960

241004. Tractors from 1960 up to 1970

241005. Tractors from 1970 up to 1980 241006. Tractors from 1980 up to 1990

241007. Tractors since 1990

241008. Original Tractor (1) unit only

Appendix I. Troy Fair Department Entry Form

| Exhibitor Name | | | Phone Number | |
|-------------------|-----------|---------|--------------------|-------------------|
| Address | | | | |
| Email | | | | |
| Under 19 | Yes | | No | |
| Department # | Section # | Class # | Subclass Letter | Entry Description |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |

Appendix II. Special Baking: Apple Pie Rules

BLUE RIBBON APPLE PIE CONTEST



INSTRUCTIONS TO BE USED BY FAIRS AT THEIR 2025 EVENT

Each county/local fair is encouraged to conduct a 37th Annual Blue Ribbon Apple Pie Contest at their 2025 event. Listed below are the criteria which we would like each fair to use in their contest. The certified first place winner from each fair will then have the opportunity to enter an apple pie in the BLUE RIBBON APPLE PIE CONTEST at the 2026 PENNSYLVANIA FARM SHOW.

RULES for local Fair and the PA Farm Show contests are as follows:

- Open to any individual amateur baker who is a Pennsylvania resident. One entry per person.
- 2. Entrants may NOT have won 1st place in this Blue Ribbon Apple Pie contest at any other fair in 2025.
- The Apple Pie, including fillings and crust, must be made from scratch with edible ingredients. No prepackaged ingredients may be used (ex: no pre-made mixes, cookie dough, pie crust, frosting, etc.)

 Any decorations must just be edible.
- Recipe must include at least 60% apples in the filling. It does not need to be a "traditional" two crusted apple
 pie and it can have a variety of fillings.
- The entire pie must be submitted for judging in a food safe disposable pie pan. (All pans, plates and dishes are
 considered to be disposable and will not be returned.)
- The Pie entry and its recipes will become the property of the Fair or PA Farm Show and will not be returned.
- 7. The recipe for the pie and pie crust must be submitted with the entry. It should be submitted on one side of 8 ½" by 11" sheets of paper. The recipe must list all the ingredients, quantities, and the preparation instructions. Entrant's name, address and phone number must be printed on the back side of all the pages.
- Refrigeration is <u>not</u> available at the Fair or PA Farm Show. Entries that require refrigeration after baking must
 indicate so in the recipe. Those entries will not be sold, auctioned or otherwise distributed for consumption after
 judging for food safety reasons.
- 9. Judging will be based on the following criteria:

| Total | Flavor | 35 points | 25 points | 25 points | 25 points | 26 points | 27 points | 28 points | 29 points | 29 points | 20 points |

Creativity is essential to a varied competition. Do not limit your contest to a "traditional" two-crusted apple pie. We are looking for a variety of fillings in the pies; the pie must include at least 60% apples in the filling.

Each Fair must submit the Contest Summary Report verifying the winning apple pie baker. This person will then be eligible to enter the state competition at the 2026 PA Farm Show and will receive the Official PA Farm Show Certification Entry Form directly from the PA Fairs Special Baking Contest Committee.

<u>NOTE</u>: If an individual has already won 1st place at another fair in 2025 for this Blue Ribbon Apple Pie contest, that individual is now considered qualified through that Fair to compete at the 2026 PA Farm Show and is no longer eligible to enter this contest at any upcoming Fairs.

First Place Winner is eligible for the 2026 PA Farm Show competition.

Premiums for the 2026 PA FARM SHOW competition

First Place - \$500.00 Second Place - \$250.00 Third Place - \$100.00

Fourth Place - Rosette Ribbon Fifth Place - Rosette Ribbon

Sponsor: PA State Association of County Fairs

2025 Participating Fair and 2026 PA Farm Show Contest Rules
PSACF Release: February 2025

Appendix III. Special Baking: Chocolate Cake Rules



2025 HOMEMADE CHOCOLATE CAKE CONTEST

RULES:

- Open to any individual amateur baker who is a Pennsylvania resident. One entry per person.
- Entrants may NOT have won 1st place in this Homemade Chocolate Cake contest at any other fair in 2025.
- The Cake and any Fillings and Frostings must be made from scratch with edible ingredients. No prepackaged ingredients may be used (ex: no pre-made mixes, cookie dough, pie crust, frosting, etc.).
 Any decorations must just be edible.
- Cake recipe must feature chocolate or cocoa as a main ingredient.
- Entry must be a layered chocolate cake. <u>The finished overall size of the cake, including</u> decorations, shall not exceed 12" high by 12" wide by 12" deep.
- Entry must be frosted and frosting must also be made from "scratch" (no pre-packaged frosting).
- The entire cake entry must be submitted for judging on cardboard or other food safe disposable setting. (All pans, plates and dishes are considered to be disposable and will not be returned.)
- The Cake entry and its recipes will become the property of the Fair or PA Farm Show and will <u>not</u> be returned.
- Recipes must be submitted with the entry, printed on one side of 8-1/2" x 11" sheets of paper. Recipe
 must list all ingredients, quantities, and the preparation instructions. Entrant's name, address and phone
 number must be printed on the back side of all the pages.
- Refrigeration is <u>not</u> available at the fair or PA Farm Show. Entries that require refrigeration after baking
 must indicate so in the recipe. Those entries will not be sold, auctioned or otherwise distributed for
 consumption after judging for food safety reasons.

11. Judging Criteria:

| Flavor | 35 points |
|--|-----------|
| Inside Characteristics | 25 points |
| Frosting (taste. texture, even color)) | 20 points |
| Overall Appearance | 15 points |
| Creativity | 5 points |

TOTAL 100 points

First Place Winner is eligible for the 2026 PA Farm Show competition.

Premiums for the 2026 PA FARM SHOW competition

First Place - \$500.00 Second Place - \$250.00 Third Place - \$100.00

Fourth Place - Rosette Ribbon Fifth Place - Rosette Ribbon

Sponsor: PA State Association of County Fairs

Appendix IV. Special Baking: Angel Food Cake Rules



ANGEL FOOD CAKE CONTEST RULES

- Open to any individual amateur baker who is a Pennsylvania resident. One entry per person.
- Entrants may NOT have won 1st place in this Angel Food Cake contest at any other fair in 2025.
- The Cake and any Fillings and Frostings must be made from scratch with edible ingredients. No pre-packaged ingredients may be used (ex: no pre-made mixes, cookie dough, pie crust, frosting, etc.). Any decorations must just be edible.
- 4. The recipe shall include eggs that were produced in Pennsylvania, if possible.
- The entire cake entry must be submitted for judging on cardboard or other food safe disposable setting. (All pans, plates and dishes are considered to be disposable and will not be returned.)
- The Cake entry and its recipes will become the property of the Fair or PA Farm Show and will not be returned.
- Recipe(s) listing the ingredients and the preparation instructions must be submitted with
 the entry (printed on one-side of 8-1/2" x 11" size sheets of paper). Entrant's name,
 address and phone number must be printed on the back of all the pages.
- Refrigeration is NOT available at the Fair or PA Farm Show. Entries that require
 refrigeration after baking must indicate so in the recipe. Those entries will not be sold,
 auctioned, or otherwise distributed for consumption after judging for food safety reasons.
- Judging will be based on the following criteria:

Flavor (aroma, taste, good balance of flavorings)

Inside Characteristics (texture & lightness)

Overall Appearance (surface, shape, size, color)

Topping, Icing, Decoration

40 points
30 points
10 points

FAIR PRIZES: $1^{st} = \$25$ $2^{nd} = \$15$ $3^{rd} = \$10$

First Place Winner is eligible for the 2026 PA Farm Show competition.

Premiums for the 2026 PA FARM SHOW competition

First Place - \$500.00 Second Place - \$250.00 Third Place - \$100.00

Fourth Place - Rosette Ribbon Fifth Place - Rosette Ribbon

Sponsors: Pennsylvania's Egg Farmers & PA State Association of County Fairs

Appendix V. Group Exhibits Judging Rubric

| Quality | Maximum Points | Points Received |
|--|-------------------|--------------------|
| Attracts Attention: Use of color, arrangement of items in exhibit and general appearance. | 20 | |
| Arouse Interest: Encourage additional study. Personal appeal to the type of viewer for whom the exhibit was designed. | 10 | |
| Conveys Message: The message should be understandable to the viewer and exemplify a theme of the exhibit. Exhibits should follow a theme. | 30 | |
| Display and Artistic Arrangement: Elements of the exhibit should be pleasingly placed to give a sense of unity to the whole. Items in the exhibits should be properly labeled. | 20 | |
| Workmanship: Neat, well-constructed for the purpose. | 10 | |
| Originality | 10 | |

Appendix VI. Special Baking: PA Preferred Junior Baking Contest



2025 PA Preferred® Junior Baking Contest Cookies, Brownies and Bars

The goal of the PA Preferred® Baking Contest is to encourage young people across the Commonwealth to participate in Pennsylvania's agricultural fairs by showcasing Pennsylvania grown and produced products in their contest entries.

RULES:

- Open to any individual amateur baker (ages 8 through 18 at the time of the fair's contest) who is a Pennsylvania resident. One entry per person.
- 2. Entrants may NOT have won 1st place in this PA Preferred® Junior Baking contest at any other fair in 2025.
- 3. Entry must be six (6) individual sized portions of the baked entry item (cookies, brownies or bars).
- The Cookies, Brownies or Bars, and any fillings and frostings, must be made from scratch with edible ingredients.
 No pre-packaged ingredients may be used (ex: no pre-made mixes, cookie dough, pie crust, frosting, etc.).

 Any decorations must just be edible.
- At least two (2) PA Preferred® or locally produced ingredients must be used in the recipe. Some examples of qualifying ingredients include grains (such as oats or flour), butter, milk, eggs, fruits and/or vegetables.
- A PA Preferred® logo is <u>not</u> required because not all PA Preferred® products carry the label. The name of the ingredient and the source is sufficient (see <u>attached example</u>). Contact <u>RA-AGPAPreferred@pa.gov</u> for any assistance with qualifying ingredients.
- Entry must be submitted for judging on a food safe disposable setting. (All pans, plates and dishes are considered to be disposable and will not be returned.)
- The PA Preferred® entry and its recipes will become the property of the Fair or PA Farm Show and will not be returned.
- 9. Recipe(s) must be submitted with the entry, printed on one side of 8-1/2" x 11" sheets of paper. Recipe must list all ingredients, quantities, and the preparation instructions. The name of each PA Preferred® ingredient or locally produced ingredient must be clearly listed along with the name of the source that made/grew the product (ex: PA Preferred Milk Galliker's brand; or Apples Smith Farm Orchard). Entrant's name, age, address and phone number must be printed on the back side of all the pages.
- 10. Refrigeration is <u>not</u> available at the fair or PA Farm Show. Entries that require refrigeration after baking must indicate so in the recipe. Those entries will not be sold, auctioned or otherwise distributed for consumption after judging for food safety reasons.

11. Judging Criteria:

| Flavor | 40 points |
|---|-------------|
| (aroma, taste, good balance of flavorings | |
| Inside Characteristics | . 30 points |
| (texture, even grain, evenly baked) | |
| Overall Appearance | . 20 points |
| (surface, shape, size, color)) | |
| Topping, Icing, Decoration | 10 points |
| 70741 | 400 1 |
| IOIAL | 100 points |

FAIR PRIZES: 1st = \$20 2nd = \$15 3rd = \$10

First Place Winner is eligible for the 2026 PA Farm Show competition.

<u>Premiums for the 2026 PA FARM SHOW competition</u>

First Place - \$500.00 Second Place - \$250.00 Third Place - \$100.00

Fourth Place - Rosette Ribbon Fifth Place - Rosette Ribbon

2025 Participating Fair and 2026 PA Farm Show Contest Rules

PSACF Release: February 2025